## fin020/00021 JAC FFICIAL COPY .12/19/88 - 1411

88596806

\$60.00

MORTGAGE, SECURITY AGREEMENT AND ASSIGNMENT OF LEASES AND RENTS

#### BETWEEN

AMERICAN NATIONAL BANK AND TRUST COMPANY OF CHICAGO AS TRUSTEE UNDER TRUST AGREEMENT DATED DECEMBER 15, 1988 AND KNOWN AS TRUST NO. 107177-00, Mortgagor

HELLER FINANCIAL, INC., Mortgagee

BOM nog - CC

DE CONTRACTOR This document prepared by Ann Marie Sink, Esq. After recordation, return to:

Ann Marie Sink, Esq. Katten Muchin & Zavis 525 West Monroe Street Suite 1600 Chicago, Illinois 60606

Common Address of Premises: Property Index No: 07-01-101-008;

07-12-101-023

1933 North Meacham Road Schaumburg, Illinois Cook County

### TABLE OF CONTENTS

SECTION		PAGE
1	Granting Clause-I	5
2	Granting Clause-II	7
3	Payment of Indebtedness; Covenant of Authority and Ownership; Use of Collateral; Further Assurances	8
4	Maintenance and Restoration; Payment of Liens; Indemnity; Inspection Rights	10
5	Payment of Taxes; Tax Deposits Reliance on Tax Bills; Lien Claims	13
6	Insurance	16
7	Adjustment of Losses, Application of Insurance Proceeds	17
8	Condemnation	20
9	Due on Sale and Further Encountrance	21
10	Stamp Tax; Effect of Changes in Laws Regarding Taxation	21
11	Lease Assignment	22
12	Environmental Matters	24
13	Furnishing of Financial Statements to Mortgagee.	27
14	Mortgagee's Performance of Mortgagor's Obligations	28
15	Events of Default; Acceleration of Indebtedness	29
16	Entry; Foreclosure; Expense of Litigation	31 0
17	Application of Proceeds of Foreclosure Sale	31 Q 33 (/

18	Appointment of Receiver or Mortgagee in Possession	34
19	Rights Under Uniform Commercial Code	34
20	Rights Cumulative	34
21	Release Upon Payment and Discharge of Mortgagor's Obligations	35
22	Giving of Notice	36
23	Valvers	37
24	Filing and Recording Charges and Taxes	38
25	Business Purpose; Usury Exemption	38
26	Miscellaneous	39
27	Lien for Loan Commissions; Service Charges and the Like	42
28	Service Charges and the Like	42

# 38596800

## **UNOFFICIAL COPY**

THIS MORTGAGE, SECURITY AGREEMENT AND ASSIGNMENT OF LEASES AND RENTS (this "Mortgage") is made as of December 1988 by and between AMERICAN NATIONAL BANK AND TRUST COMPANY OF CHICAGO, not personally but as Trustee under Trust Agreement dated December 15, 1988 and known as Trust Number 107177-00, whose mailing address is 33 North LaSalle Street, Chicago, Illinois 60690 (the "Mortgagor") and HELLER FINANCIAL, INC., a Delaware corporation (the "Mortgagee") whose mailing address is 200 North LaSalle Street, 9th Floor, Chicago, Illinois 60601,

#### WITNESSETH:

MORTGAGE IN the Mortgagor is justly indebted to the Mortgagee in the principal sum of Sixteen Million Four Hundred Twelve Thousand and No/100 Dollars (\$16,400,000.00) as evidenced by that certain PROMISSORY NOTE of the Mortgagor of even date herewith made payable to the order of and delivered to the Mortgagee, the final payment of which, if not sooner paid or extended, shall be due on December 31, 1998 (which Promissory Note, together with all rotes issued in substitution or exchange therefor and/or as any of the foregoing may be amended, modified or supplemented from time to time hereafter, is hereinafter called the "Note"). The terms and provisions of the Note are hereby incorporated and made a part hereof by this reference thereto with the same force and effect as if set forth at length herein.

WHEREAS, Mortgagee wishes to secure: (i) the prompt payment of the Note, together with interest and premiums, if any due thereon, and late charges and other amounts, if any, due or to become due thereunder, in accordance with the terms of the Note, (ii) the payment of any and all other debts, claims, obligations, demands, monies, liabilities and/or indebtedness (of any and every kind or nature), including, without limitation, attorney's fees, costs and expenses, now and/or hereafter owing, arising, due or payable from Mortgagor to Mortgagee under and/or pursuant to the terms and provisions of this Mortgage ("Additional Lizbilities"), (iii) the payment of any and all other debts, claims, or ligations, demands, monies, liabilities and/or indebtedness (of any and every kind or nature) now and/or hereafter owing, arising, due or payable from Mortgagor to Mortgagee (hereinafter referred to as "Future Advances") howsoever evidenced, created, incurred, acquired or owing, whether direct or contingent, and arising under and/or pursuant to the terms and provisions of any other agreements, security agreements, assignments of leases and rents, letters of credit, guaranties, instruments and/or documents now and/or hereafter executed and delivered by or for Mortgagor to Mortgagee (hereinafter referred to as the "Other Agreements"), it being contemplated that Mortgagor may hereafter become indebted to Mortgagee for Future Advances; provided, however, that the maximum

amount of the "Indebtedness" (hereinafter defined) outstanding at any one time secured hereby shall not exceed two hundred percent (200%) of the principal amount of the Note. As used in this Mortgage, the term "Indebtedness" means and includes the payment when due or declared due of the principal amount of the Note together with all interest, additional interest, late charges, prepayment premiums and any other amounts provided for therein together with the Additional Liabilities and the Future Advances.

#### SECTION 1

#### GRANTING CLAUSE-I

- THEREFORE, to secure the Indebtedness, and to secure the performance and observance by Mortgagor of the covenants, conditions and agreements contained in the Note, this Mortgage and/or the Other Agreements, and also in consideration of the sum of ONE DOLLER (\$1.00) in hand paid, the receipt whereof is hereby acknowledged, Moltgagor does by these presents MORTGAGE, GRANT, BARGAIN, REMISE RELEASE, ALIENATE AND CONVEY unto the Mortgagee and its successors and assigns forever, all of the following described property, whether now owned or hereafter acquired by Mortgagor (which property is hereinafter sometimes individually and collectively referred to as the "Mortgaged Property"), to wit:
- (a) The following described real estate and all of Mortgagor's present and hereafter-acquired estate, right, title and interest therein, situated, lying and being in the County of Cook and the State of Illinois, as more particularly described on "A" attached hereto and made (a) part hereof (the EXHIBIT "Premises");
- (b) All buildings, structures and improvements of every nature whatsoever now or hereafter situated on the Plemises (the "Improvements"), and all fixtures, fittings, building materials, machinery, equipment, furniture and furnishings and personal property of every nature whatsoever now or hereafter owned by the Mortgagor and used or intended to be used in connection with the operation of said Premises and Improvements, including all improvements, betterments, renewals, extensions, additions, substitutions and replacements to any of the foregoing, whether such fixtures, furnishings and personal property are actually located on or adjacent to the Premises and/or the Improvements or CO not and whether in storage or otherwise wheresoever the same may  ${\bf x}$ not and whether in storage or otherwise wheresoever the same may be located. Trade fixtures and personal property of tenants and property of Mortgagor's contractors are specifically excluded from this Mortgage;

- (c) All easements, rights of way, gores of land, streets, ways, alleys, passages, sewer rights, waters, water courses, water rights and powers, mineral rights, air rights and all development rights, estates, leases, rights, titles, interest, privileges, liberties, tenements, hereditaments, and appurtenances whatsoever, in any way belonging, relating or appertaining to any of the Premises and/or Improvements, or which hereafter shall in any way belong, relate or be appurtenant thereto, whether now owned or hereafter acquired by the Mortgagor, and the reversion and reversions, remainder and remainders, rents, issues, profits thereof and all estate, right, title, interest, property, possession, claim and demand whatsoever at law, as well as in equity, of the Mortgagor of, in and to the same, including but not limited to:
- (1) All leases and other agreements affecting the use, enjoyment or occupancy of the Premises and/or Improvements now or hereafter optered into (the "Leases") and all rents, royalties, profits, issues and revenues from the Premises and/or Improvements from time to time accruing, whether under Leases, concessions or tenancies now existing or hereafter created, subject, however, to a libense hereby granted by Mortgagee to Mortgagor for so long as no "Event of Default" (hereinafter defined) has occurred and is continuing hereunder, to collect, receive and retain the rents, issues and profits thereof; and
- (ii) All judgments, insurance proceeds, awards of damages and settlements hereafter made resulting from condemnation proceedings or the taking of the Premises and/or the Improvements or any part thereof under the power of eminent domain, to the extent provided herein, or for any damage (whether caused by such taking, by casualty or otherwise) to the Premises or the Improvements or any part thereof, or to any rights appurtenant thereto, including any award for change of grade or streets.
- (d) All proceeds of the conversion, voluntary or involuntary of subparagraphs (a) and (b) above into cash or liquidated claims;
- (e) Any monies on deposit with or for the benefit of Mortgagee, including but not limited to deposits for the payment of real estate taxes or special assessments against the Premises, Improvements and/or Leases or for the payment of premiums on policies of fire and other hazard insurance for or with respect to the Premises, Improvements and/or Leases;
- (f) All goodwill, trademarks, trade names, option rights, books and records, and general intangibles of the Mortgagor relating to the Premises, Improvements and/or Leases, and all accounts, contract rights, instruments, chattel paper and

other rights of the Mortgagor for payment of money, for property sold or lent, for services rendered, for money lent, or for advances or deposits made relating to the Premises, Improvements and/or Leases, including, without limitation, all tax refunds and refunds of any other monies paid by or on behalf of Mortgagor relating to the Premises, Improvements and/or Leases;

- (g) All rights of the Mortgagor to any and all plans and specifications, designs, drawings and other matters prepared for any construction on the Premises and/or Improvements;
- (h) All rights of the Mortgagor under any contracts executed by the Mortgagor with any provider of goods or services for or in connection with any construction undertaken on or services performed or to be performed in connection with the Premises, Improvements and/or Leases;
- (i) All rights of the Mortgagor as seller or borrower under any agreement, contract, understanding or arrangement pursuant to which the Mortgagor has obtained the agreement of any person or entity to pay or disburse any money for the Mortgagor's sale (or borrowing on the security) of the Premises, Improvements and/or Leases or any part thereof; and
- (j) To the extent assignable, any and all permits, certificates, approvals and authorizations, however characterized, issued or in any way furnished whether necessary or not, for the operation and use of the Premises, improvements and/or Leases, including, without limitation, building permits, environmental certificates, licenses, certificates of operation, warranties and quarantees.

TO HAVE AND TO HOLD the Mortgaged Property together with the rents, issues, profits and proceeds thereof, unto the Mortgagee, its successors and assigns, forever, free from all rights and benefits under and by virtue of the Homestead Exemption Laws of the State or other jurisdiction in which the Plemises are located (which rights and benefits are hereby expressly released and waived), for the uses and purposes herein set forth.

#### SECTION 2

#### GRANTING CLAUSE-II

2.1 Mortgagor and Mortgagee agree: (i) that this Mortgage shall constitute a Security Agreement within the meaning of the Uniform Commercial Code of the State of Illinois (the "Code") with respect to all sums on deposit with the Mortgagee pursuant to Sections 4, 5 7 and 8 hereof ("Deposits") and with

# 3083658

## **UNOFFICIAL COPY**

respect to any property included in the definition herein of the words "Mortgaged Property", which property may not be deemed to form a part of the real estate described in EXHIBIT "A" or may not constitute a "fixture" (within the meaning of Section 9-313 of the Code), and all replacements of such property, substitutions for such property, additions to such property, and the proceeds thereof (said property, replacements, substitutions, additions and the proceeds thereof being sometimes herein collectively referred to as the "Collateral"); and (ii) that a security interest in and to the Collateral and the Deposits is hereby granted to the Mortgages; and (iii) that the Deposits and all of Mortgagor's right, title and interest therein are hereby collaterally assigned to the Mortgagee; all to secure payment of the Indebtedness and to secure performance by the Mortgagor of the terms, covenants and provisions hereof. The lien and security interest hereof will automatically actach, without further act, to all after acquired Collateral.

#### SECTION 3

PAYMENT OF INDEBTEDNESS; COVENANT OF AUTHORITY AND OWNERSHIP; USE OF COLLATERAL; FURTHEP. ASSURANCES

- 3.1 The Mortgagor hereby covenants with the Mortgagee that Mortgagor will pay or cause to be paid when due or within the applicable grace period, if any, each item of Indebtedness secured by this Mortgage
- 3.2 The Mortgagor hereby covenants with the Mortgagee and with the purchaser at any foreclosure sale: (i) that Mortgagor now has and hereafter shall maintain the standing, right, power and lawful authority to own the Mortgaged Property, to carry on the business of and operate the Mortgajed Property, to enter into, execute and deliver this Mortgage, the Note and the Other Agreements to Mortgagee, to encumber the Mortgage? Property to Mortgagee as provided herein or in the Other Agreements and to perform all of Mortgagor's obligations and to consummate all of the transactions described in or contemplated by this Mortgage, the Note and the Other Agreements; (ii) that the execution and delivery of this Mortgage, the Note and the Other Agreements by Mortgagor and/or the performance by Mortgagor of its obligations under the same shall not by the passage of time, the giving of notice or otherwise, constitute a violation of any applicable law or a breach of any provision contained in Mortgagor's partnership agreement or contained in any agreement, instrument or document to which Mortgagor is now or hereafter shall become a party or by which it is or may become bound; and (iii) that at the execution and delivery hereof, Mortgagor owns the Mortgaged Property and has

good, indefeasible estate therein, in fee simple; that the Mortgaged Property (including the Collateral) are free from all encumbrances whatsoever (and any claim of any other person thereto) other than those encumbrances shown on Exhibit B hereto; that it has good and lawful right to sell, mortgage and convey the Mortgaged Property; and that Mortgagor and its successors and assigns shall forever defend the Mortgaged Property against all claims and demands whatsoever.

- 3.3 The Mortgagor agrees that, without the written consent of the Mortgagee, the Mortgagor will not remove or permit to be removed from the Mortgaged Property any of the Collateral, except that so long as no Event of Default exists hereunder, Mortgagor shall be permitted to sell or otherwise dispose of the Collateral when obsolete, worn out, inadequate, unserviceable or unnecessary for use in the operation of the Mortgaged Property, but only upon replacing the same or substituting for the same other Collateral ar least equal in value and utility to the initial value and utility of that disposed of and in such manner that said replacement or substituted Collateral shall be subject to the security interest created hereby and that the security interest of the Mortgage shall be perfected and first in priority, it being expressly understood and agreed that all replacements, substitutions and additions to the Collateral shall be and become immediately subject to the security interest of this Mo:tgage and covered hereby.
- 3.4 Mortgagor, immediately upon request by Mortgagee, at Mortgagor's sole expense, will or will cause to be made, executed and delivered to Mortgagee, in form and substance acceptable to Mortgagee, all "Documents" (as hereinafter defined) that Mortgagee is advised are and/or deems necessary or appropriate to evidence, document or conclude the transactions described in and/or contemplated by this Mortgage, the Note or the Other Agreements or required to perfect or continue perfected, as valid encumbrances, the encumbrances granted herein or in the Other Agreements by Mortgagor to Mortgagee upon the Mortgaged Property, so long as the execution of the Documents does not create any additional liability or substantial cost upon Mortgagor. As used in this Section "Documents" means any mortgage, deed of trust or similar instrument, assignment of leases, assignment of rents, note, indemnification agreement, security agreement, financing statement, affidavit, assignment insurance, loss payable clause, mortgage title insurance policy, letters of opinion, waiver letter, estoppel letter, consent letter, non-offset letter, insurance certificate, appraisal, of survey and any other similar such agreements, instruments or consents.

3.5 The Mortgagor and the Mortgagee agree, to the extent permitted by law, that with respect to all of the goods described within the definition of the words "Mortgaged Property" herein which are or are to become fixtures on the land described in EXHIBIT "A", this instrument, upon recording or registration in the real estate records of the proper office, shall constitute a "fixture filing" within the meaning of Sections 9-313 and 9-402 of the Code. Mortgagor is a record owner of the land described in EXHIBIT "A".

#### SECTION 4

MAINTENANCE AND RESTORATION;
PAYMENT OF LIENS; INDEMNITY; INSPECTION RIGHT

4.1 Mortgagor shall: (a) provided any insurance or condemnation award is made available to Mortgagor pursuant to Section 7 or Section 8 hereof, promptly repair, restore or rebuild any Improvements now or hereafter on the Premises which may become damaged or destroyed so as to be of equal value and substantially of the same character as prior to such damage or destruction; (b) keep the Mortgaged Property in good condition and repair, without waste; (c) keep the Mortgaged Property free from mechanics' liens or other liens or claims for lien (collectively called "Liens"), subject however to the rights of the Mortgagor set forth in Section 4.2 below; (d) immediately pay when due any indebtedness which may be secured by a lien or charge on the Mortgaged Property (no such lien to be permitted hereunder), and upon request, exhibit satisfactory evidence of the discharge of such lien to Mortgagee; (e) complete within a reasonable time any building(s) or other Improvements now or at any time in process of erection upon the Mortgaged Property; (f) comply with all federal, state and local requirements of law, regulations, ordinances, orders and judgments and all covenants, easements and restrictions of record with respect to the Mortgaged Property and the use thereof; (g) make no structural or material nonstructural alterations in the Mortgaged Property nor permit any excavation, construction, earth work, site work, or any other mechanics lienable work, (except for improvements and normal and customary repair tenant maintenance thereon) without Mortgagee's prior written consent, said consent not to be unreasonably withheld; (h) suffer or permit no change in the use or the general nature of the occupancy of the Mortgaged Property without Mortgagee's prior written consent (which Mortgagee shall have no obligation to give); (i) not initiate or acquiesce in any zoning variation or reclassification without Mortgagee's prior written consent, said consent not to be unreasonably withheld, except for (i) the pending proceeding to obtain a zoning variance as to the sufficiency of parking facilities of the Premises, or (ii) if required by law, in which

case Mortgagor shall give written notice to Mortgagee within three (3) business days after Mortgagor's receipt of notice thereof; and (j) observe and comply with all conditions and requirements (if any) necessary to preserve and extend all rights, licenses, permits (including without limitation zoning variations and any nonconforming uses and structures), privileges, franchises and concessions applicable to the Mortgaged Property or contracted for in connection with any present or future use of the Mortgaged Property.

4.2 Anything in Sections 4.1(c) or 4.1(d) of this Mortgage to the contrary notwithstanding, Mortgagor may, in good faith and with reasonable diligence, contest the validity or amount of any Lien and defer payment and discharge thereof during the pendency of such contest, provided: (i) that such contest stays the enforcement or collection of any such Lien; (ii) that, within ten (10) days after Mortgagor has been notified of the assertion of such Lieur, Mortgagor shall have notified Mortgagee in writing of Mortgagor's intention to contest such Lien; (iii) that to the extent the amount of such Lien(s) plus all costs of discharging the same, including interest and penalties thereon is (and remains) equal to or less than \$20,000.00 in the aggregate, Mortgagor shall either (a) bond over such Lien, or (b) provide Mortgagee with an endorsement to its title insurance policy in form reasonably acceptable to Mortgagee insuring Mortgagee against any claims, loss or damage on account of such Lien; and (iv) to the extent the amount of such Lien(s) plus all costs of discharging the same, including interest and penalties thereon ever exceeds \$20,000.00 in the aggregate, Mortgagor shall, at the direction and option of Mortgagee, e(ther (a) deposit with Mortgagee a sum of money which shall be sufficient in the reasonable judgment of Mortgagee to pay in full such Lien(s) plus costs of discharging the same, including interest and penalties which might become due thereon, and shall keep on deposit an amount so sufficient at all times, ircreasing such amount, on demand, to cover additional costs, interest and penalties whenever, in the reasonable judgment of Morcgagee, such increase is advisable, (b) bond over such Lien, or (c) provide Mortgagee with an endorsement to its title insurance policy in form acceptable to Mortgagee insuring Mortgagee against any claims, loss or damage on account of such Lien. Such deposits are to be held in trust by Mortgagee in an interest bearing account, the interest of which shall be for the benefit of Mortgagor, and shall be payable to Mortgagor upon final discharge of such Lien. If Mortgagor shall fail to prosecute such contest with reasonable diligence or shall fail to pay the amount of the Lien plus any continuence interest finally determined to be due upon the conclusion of such contest, to the extent such amount exceeds the amount which Mortgagee will pay as provided below, or shall fail to maintain a sufficient funds on deposit as hereinabove provided, Mortgagee

may, at its option, apply the money so deposited in payment of or on account of such Lien, or that part thereof then unpaid, together with all interest thereon. If the amount of money so deposited shall be insufficient for the payment in full of such together with all interest thereon, Mortgagor forthwith, upon demand, deposit with Mortgagee a sum which, when added to the funds then on deposit, shall be sufficient to make such payment in full. Mortgagee shall, upon the final disposition of such contest (the date of such final disposition to be determined by Mortgagee in its reasonable discretion), apply the money so deposited in full payment of such Lien or that part thereof then unpaid, together with all interest thereon (provided no Event of Default then exists hereunder) when so requested in writing by Mortgagor and when furnished by Mortgagor with sufficient funds to make such payment in full and with evidence satisfactory to mortgagee of the amount of the payment to be made. The rights granted to Mortgagor in this Section 4.2 shall not apply to liens arising for and securing the payment of general and special taxes and assessments, and/or water and sewer charges and nothing contained herein shall excuse Mortgagor from fully complying with Section 5.1 of this Mortgage.

- 4.3 At all times, Nortgagor shall appear in and defend any suit, action or proceeding that might in any way, in the reasonable judgment of Mortgages, impair the security of this Mortgage, the priority of the lies and security interest created by this Mortgage or the rights and powers of Mortgagee hereunder any document given at any time to secure the ss. Mortgagor shall at all times, indemnify, hold under Indebtedness. harmless and reimburse Mortgagee on demand for any and all loss, damage, expense or cost, including cost of vidence of title and attorneys' fees, costs and expenses, arising out of or incurred in connection with any such suit, action or proceeding, and the sum of such expenditures shall be secured by this Mortgage, and shall bear interest after demand at the default rate specified in the Note and such interest shall be secured hereby and small be due and payable on demand.
- 4.4 Subject to the rights of the tenants pursuant to the Leases, Mortgagee shall have the right to inspect the Mortgaged Property at all reasonable times upon twenty-four (24) hours notice to Mortgagor and access thereto shall be permitted for that purpose.
- 4.5 Upon the occurrence of an Event of Default hereunder, the Mortgagee may, at its option but without being required so to do, apply any monies at the time on deposit pursuant to this Section 4 against any of the Indebtedness in such order and manner as the Mortgagee may elect. When the

# 88596806

## **UNOFFICIAL COPY**

Indebtedness has been fully paid, any remaining deposits shall be paid to Mortgagor or to the then owner or owners of the Mortgaged Property as the same appear on the records of the Mortgagee.

#### SECTION 5

PAYMENT OF TAXES; TAX DEPOSITS; RELIANCE ON TAX BILLS; LIEN CLAIMS

- 5.1 Mortgagor shall pay or cause to be paid all general taxes before any penalty or interest attaches, and shall pay special taxes, special assessments, water charges, sewer service charges, and all other charges against the Mortgaged Property of any nature whatspever when due, and shall, upon written request, furnish to Mortgagee duplicate receipts therefor within thirty (30) days following the date of payment. Mortgagor shall pay in full "under protest" any tax or assessment which Mortgagor may desire to contest, in the manner provided by applicable law.
- 5.2 Mortgagor shall deposit with the Mortgagee or such other entity ("Depositary") as the Mortgagee may from time to time in writing appoint, commencing on the date of disbursement of the proceeds of the loan secured hereby and on the first day of each month following the month in which said disbursement occurs, a sum equal to the amount of all real estate taxes and assessments (general and special) next due upon of for the Mortgaged Property (the amount of such taxes next due to be based upon the Mortgagee's reasonable estimate from time to time as to the amount of taxes and assessments to be levied and assessed) reduced by the amount, if any, then on deposit with the Mortgagee or the Depositary, divided by the number of months to elapse before one month prior to the date when such taxes and assessments will become due and payable. Such deposits are to be held in trust by Mortgagee without any allowance of interest to Mortgagor and, absent an Event of Default hereunder, are to be used for the payment of taxes and assessments (general and special) on the Mortgaged Property next due and payable when they become due. the funds so deposited are insufficient to pay any such taxes or assessments (general or special) when the same become due and payable, the Mortgagor shall, within ten (10) days after receipt of demand therefor from the Mortgagee or Depositary, deposit such additional funds as may be necessary to pay such taxes and assessments (general and special) in full. If the funds so deposited exceed the amount required to pay such taxes and assessments (general and special) for any year, the excess shall be credited against the next succeeding deposit or deposits to be made by Mortgagor for taxes and assessments. Said deposits need not be kept separate and apart from any other funds of Mortgagee or the Depositary.

- 5.3 If any such taxes or assessments (general or special) shall be levied, charged, assessed or imposed upon or for the Mortgaged Property, or any portion thereof, and if such taxes or assessments shall also be a levy, charge, assessment or imposition upon or for any other premises not encumbered by the lien of this Mortgage, then the computation of any amount to be deposited under this Section 5 shall be based upon the entire amount of such taxes or assessments, and Mortgagor shall not have the right to apportion the amount of any such taxes or assessments for the purposes of such computation.
- 5.4 Upon the occurrence of an Event of Default hereunder, the Mortgagee may, at its option but without being required to do so, apply any monies at the time on deposit pursuant to this Section 5 against any of the Indebtedness in such When and manner as the Mortgagee may elect. Indebtedness has been fully paid, any remaining deposits shall be paid to Mortgagor of co the then owner or owners of the Mortgaged Property as the same appear on the records of the Mortgagee. the absence of an Event of Default hereunder, all monies on deposit pursuant to this Section 5 shall be applied by the Mortgagee or Depositary for the purposes for which made hereunder and shall not be subject to the direction or control of the Mortgagor; provided, however, that neither the Mortgagee nor the Depositary shall be liable for any failure to apply to the payment of taxes or assessments any amount so deposited, including any penalties or interest arising out of the failure to so pay, unless Mortgagor, while no Event of Default exists hereunder, shall have furnished Mortgagee with the bills therefor and requested Mortgagee or the Depositary in writing to make application of such funds to the payment of the particular taxes or assessments for payment of which they were deposited, accompanied by the bills for such taxes or assessments.
- 5.5 Mortgagee in making any payment hereby authorized: (a) relating to taxes and assessments, may do so according to any bill, statement or estimate procured from the appropriate public office without inquiry into the accuracy of such bill, statement or estimate or into the validity of any tax, assessment sale, forfeiture, tax lien or title or claim thereof; or (b) for the purchase, discharge, compromise or settlement of any other Lien, may do so without inquiry as to the validity or amount of any claim for Lien which may be asserted.
- 5.6 Provided no Event of Default exists hereunder, Mortgagor may, in good faith and with reasonable diligence, contest the validity or amount of any such taxes or assessments, provided that:

- (a) such contest shall have the effect of preventing the collection of the tax or assessment so contested and the sale or forfeiture of the Mortgaged Property or any part thereof or interest therein to satisfy the same;
- (b) Mortgagor has notified Mortgagee in writing of the intention of Mortgagor to contest the same before any tax or assessment has been increased by any interest, penalties, or costs; and
- (c) Mortgagor has deposited with Mortgagee, at such place as Mortgagee may from time to time in writing designate, a sum of money or other security reasonably acceptable to Mortgagee that, is sufficient, in Mortgagee's reasonable judgment, to pay in full such contested tax and assessment and all penalties and interest that might become due thereon, and shall keep on deposit an amount sufficient, in Mortgagee's reasonable judgment, to pay in full such contested tax and assessment, increasing such amount to cover additional penalties and interest whenever, in Mortgagee's reasonable judgment, such increase is advisable.

In the event Mortgagor fails to prosecute such contest with reasonable diligence or fails to maintain sufficient funds on deposit as hereinabove provided, Mortgagee may, at its option, apply the monies and liquidate any securities deposited with Mortgagee, in payment of, or on account of, such taxes and assessments, or any portion thereof then unpaid, including all penalties and interest thereon. If the amount of the money and any such security so deposited is insufficient for the payment in full of such taxes and assessments, together with all penalties and interest thereon, Mortgagor shall forthwith, upon demand, either deposit with Mortgagee a sum that, when added to such funds then on deposit, is sufficient to make such payment in full, or, Mortgagee has applied funds on deposit to an if satisfactory to Mortgagee. Provided that no Event of Default has occurred hereunder, Mortgagee shall, if so requested in writing by Mortgagor, after final disposition of such contest and upon Mortgagor's delivery to Mortgagee of an official bill for such taxes, apply the money so deposited in full payment of such taxes and assessments or that part thereof then unpaid, together with all penalties and interest thereon.

#### SECTION 6

#### INSURANCE

6.1 Mortgagor shall keep the Mortgaged Property insured with such coverage as Mortgagee shall now and hereafter reasonably require, including without limitation, a policy or policies (i)

insuring the Improvements on the Premises against fire, lightning, windstorm, civil commotion, vandalism, malicious mischief and other risks insured against by so-called "all risk" forms of policy in amounts equal to one hundred percent (100%) of the replacement cost of the Improvements (without deduction satisfactory replacement depreciation) containing Mortgagee interest endorsements with co-insurance penalties waived and Mortgagee shall have the right, but not the duty, to determine from time to time the replacement cost of the Improvements, (ii) covering public liability, (iii) covering loss of rental income or business interruption, (iv) covering physical damage to boilers, pressure vassels, pressure piping and other major components of any centralized heating, air-conditioning and cooling system, or such additional equipment as Mortgagee reasonably may require at any time, (v) if the Premises is situated in an area now or subsequently designated as having special flood hazards as defined by the Flood Disaster Protection Act of 1973, as amended from time to time, Mortgagor must obtain flood insurance equal to one hundred percent (100%) of the replacement cost of the Improvements or the maximum amount of flood insurance available, whichever is less, and (vi) affording such other or additional coverage as from time to time may be requested by Mortgagee. Mortgagor shall pay for all premiums on such policies. The companies issuing such policies, and the amounts, forms, expiration dates and substance of such policies, shall be subject to the approval of Mortgagee and shall contain, in favor of Mortgagee, a standard non-contributory mortgagee clause, or its equivalent, and a mortgagee's loss payable endorsement, in form satisfactory to Mortgagee.

6.2 Mortgagor will assign and deliver to Mortgagee the original or a certificate together with a photocopy of each policy of insurance required to be maintained pursuant to this Section 6, and all renewals and replacements thereof. Each such policy shall be payable to Mortgagee all proceeds shall provide that such proceeds may exceed that any (notwithstanding Indebtedness then secured by the lien of this Mortgage; that the same may not be cancelled or materially modified except upon thirty (30) days prior written notice to Mortgagee, and that no act or thing done by Mortgagor shall invalidate the policy as against Mortgagee, and shall otherwise be in form and substance acceptable to Mortgagee, in its sole discretion, so that at all times until the payment in full of the Indebtedness, Mortgagee shall have and hold the said policy and policies as further Collateral for the payment in full of the Indebtedness and interest thereon and all other amounts secured by the lien of this Mortgage. In case of policies about to expire, Mortgagor will deliver to and deposit with Mortgagee renewal policies not less than thirty (30) days prior to their respective dates of expiration. In the event of a final judgment of foreclosure of

this Mortgage or assignment hereof by Mortgagor, or transfer of title to the Mortgaged Property in extinguishment of the Indebtedness, all right, title and interest of Mortgagor in and to any policies then in force shall pass to the purchaser, grantee or assignee and Mortgagor agrees to cooperate with Mortgagee to effect a prompt and orderly transfer of all such policies. If Mortgagor shall fail to obtain any such policy or policies required by Mortgagee, or shall fail to assign and deliver the same to Mortgagee, then Mortgagee may obtain such insurance and pay the premium or premiums therefor, in which event Mortgagor shall, on demand of Mortgagee, repay such premium or premiums to Mortgagee and such amounts so required to be repaid shall (i) be added to the Indebtedness, (ii) bear interest at the default rate contained in the Note, and (iii) be secured by the lien of this Mortgage.

6.3 Mortgagor shall not take out separate insurance concurrent in form or contributing in the event of loss with that required to be maintained hereunder unless Mortgagee is included thereon under a standard non-contributory mortgagee clause acceptable to Mortgagee. Mortgagor shall immediately notify Mortgagee whenever any sich separate insurance is taken out and shall promptly deliver to Mortgagee the original policy or policies of such insurance. In the event of a foreclosure sale, all interest in all such separate insurance policies in force shall pass to Mortgagee, transferee or purchaser, as the case may be and Mortgagor agrees to cooperate with Mortgagee to effect a prompt and orderly transfer of all such policies.

#### SECTION 7

## ADJUSTMENT OF LOSSES, APPLICATION OF INSURANCE PROCEEDS

7.1 In case of loss or damage by fire or other casualty, Mortgagee is authorized and empowered: (a) to make or file proofs of loss or damage and to settle and adjust any claim under insurance policies which insure against such risks; or (b) to direct Mortgagor, in writing, to agree with the insurance company or companies on the amount to be paid in regard to such loss. In either case, Mortgagee is authorized to collect any such insurance monies. The net amount of such insurance proceeds (after deduction of Mortgagee's reasonable costs and expenses, if any, in collecting the same) may, subject to the provisions of Section 7.6, at the option of the Mortgagee, in its sole discretion, be: (a) applied in reduction of the Indebtedness, whether due or not; or (b) held by the Mortgagee and applied to pay for the cost of repair, rebuilding or restoration of the Improvements on the Premises, in which event such proceeds shall be made available in

# 38596806

## **UNOFFICIAL COPY**

the manner and under such conditions that the Mortgagee, in its sole discretion, may require. In any event, the Improvements shall be so repaired, restored or rebuilt so as to be of at least equal value and substantially the same character as prior to such damage or destruction. If the cost of rebuilding, repairing or restoring the buildings and other improvements may reasonably exceed the sum of FIFTY THOUSAND DOLLARS (\$50,000.00), then prior to the commencement of such work, the Mortgagee: (a) must approve plans and specifications of such work, which approval shall not be unreasonably withheld or delayed; (b) must be given an architect's certificate acceptable to Mortgagee indicating that the Improvements on the Premises may be completely reconstructed at least six (6) months prior to the maturity date of the Note; and (c) Mortgagor mist deposit (the "Additional Deposit") with Mortgagee an amount, in cash, which Mortgagee, in its sole discretion, determines is necessary, in addition to the net proceeds of insurance, to pay, in full, the cost of the repair, rebuilding and If the insurance proceeds are made available for repair, rebuilding or restoration, such proceeds shall be disbursed upon the Disbursing Party [hereinafter defined] being furnished with satisfactory evidence of the cost of completion thereof and with architects' certificates, waivers of lien, contractors' and subcontractors' sworn statements, title continuations and other evidence of cost and payments so that the Disbursing Party can verify that the amounts disbursed from time to time are represented by compileted and in-place work and that said work is free and clear of mechanics' and materialmen's lien No payment made prior to the final completion of the work shall exceed ninety percent (90%) of the value of the work performed from time to time, and at all times the undisbursed balance of such proceeds remaining in the hands of the Disbursing Party shall be at least sufficient to pay for the cost of completion of the work free and clear of liens. If at any time the undisbursed balance of the insurance proceeds and the Additional Deposit held by the Disbursing Party shall not, in the sole opinion of Mortgagee, be sufficient to pay in full, the balance of the costs, which will be incurred in connection with the completion of the repair, rebuilding or restoration, Mortgagor shall deposit the with the Disbursing Party before any Surther deficiency disbursements are made by the Disbursing Party. Any surplus which may remain out of said insurance proceeds, and the Additional Deposit, if any, after payment of the cost of repair, rebuilding, restoration and the reasonable charges of the Disbursing Party, shall, at the option of the Mortgagee, be applied on account of the Indebtedness or paid to any party entitled thereto as the same appear on the records of the Mortgagee. Any interest earned shall be for the benefit of Mortgagor. The insurance proceeds need not be kept separate and apart from any other funds of the Disbursing Party.

- 7.2 If the insurance proceeds are made available for repair, rebuilding or restoration, such work shall be done and completed by Mortgagor in an expeditious and diligent fashion, in compliance with all applicable laws, rules and regulations and in substantial accordance with the plans and specifications approved by Mortgagee.
- 7.3 As used in this Section 7, the term "Disbursing Party" refers to the Mortgagee and/or any responsible trust company or title insurance company selected by Mortgagee.
- 7.4 Mortgagee shall not be held responsible for any failure to collect any insurance proceeds due under the terms of any policy regardless of the cause of such failure or for any use by Mortgagor of such proceeds as Mortgagee may pay over to Mortgagor.
- 7.5 Upon the occurrence of an Event of Default hereunder which has not been cured, the Mortgagee may, at its option but without being required so to do, direct the Disbursing Party to apply any monies at the time on deposit pursuant to this Section 7 against any of the Indebtedness in such order and manner as the Mortgagee may elect. When the Indebtedness has been fully paid, any remaining deposits shall be paid to Mortgagor or to the then owner or owners of the Mortgaged Property as the same appear on the records of the Mortgagee.
- 7.6 Notwithstanding anything to the contrary contained in this Section 7, in the event that a loss or damage by casualty occurs and provided that (a) an Event of Default is not then in existence under this Mortgage; (b) Mortgagee is given an Architect's Certificate acceptable to Mortgage indicating that the Improvements on the Premises may be completely reconstructed at least six (6) months prior to the maturity date of the Note; (c) Mortgager deposits the Additional Deposit with Mortgagee, and (d) Mortgagee is reasonably satisfied that, upon completion of such repair and restoration, the Improvements will be of at reast equal value and substantially the same character as prior to such damage or destruction, Mortgagee shall apply such proceeds towards the alteration, reconstruction, repair or restoration of the Improvements, all in accordance with Section 7.1 of this Mortgage.

#### SECTION 8

#### CONDEMNATION

8.1 Mortgagor hereby assigns, transfers and sets over unto the Mortgagee the entire proceeds of any award and any claim for damages for any of the Mortgaged Property taken or damaged

under the power of eminent domain or by condemnation. Mortgagee is authorized to collect any such proceeds. The Mortgagee may, subject to the provisions of Section 8.4, in its sole discretion, (a) to apply the proceeds of the award or claim upon or in reduction of the Indebtedness, whether due or not; or (b) to make those proceeds available to Mortgagor or any lessee for repair, restoration or rebuilding of the Improvements on the Premises, in the manner and under the conditions that the Mortgagee may In any event, the Improvements shall be repaired, restored or rebuilt in accordance with plans and specifications to be submitted to and approved by the Mortgagee. In any case where proceeds are made available for repair, rebuilding or restoration, the proceeds of the award shall be held and paid out in the same manner and under the same conditions provided in Section 7 hereof for the payment of insurance proceeds toward the cost of repair, Any surplus which may remain out of rebuilding or restoration. said award or out of any additional deposit made by Mortgagor after payment of such cost of repair, rebuilding or restoration and the reasonable charges of the Disbursing Party shall, at the option of the Mortgagee, in its sole discretion, be applied on account of the Indebtedness or paid to any party entitled thereto as the same appear on the records of the Mortgagee. No interest shall be allowed to Mortgagor on account of any proceeds of any award held by the Disbursing Party. The proceeds of any award held by the Disbursing Party need not be kept separate and apart from any other funds of the Disbursing Party.

- 8.2 Upon the occurrence of an Event of Default hereunder, the Mortgagee may, at its option but without being required so to do, apply any monies at the time on deposit pursuant to this Section 8 against any of the Indebtedness in such order and manner as the Mortgagee may elect. When the Indebtedness has been fully paid, any remaining deposits shall be paid to Mortgagor or to the then owner or owners of the Mortgaged Property as the same appear on the records of the Mortgagee.
- 8.3 Mortgagee shall not be held responsible for any failure to collect any condemnation proceeds regardiess of the cause of such failure or for any use by Mortgagor of such proceeds as Mortgagee may pay over to Mortgagor.
- 8.4 Notwithstanding anything to the contrary contained in this Section 8, in the event that the Mortgaged Property is taken or damaged under the power of eminent domain or by condemnation and provided that (a) an Event of Default is not then in existence under this Mortgage; (b) Mortgagee is given an Architect's Certificate acceptable to Mortgage indicating that the Improvements on the Premises may be completely reconstructed at least six (6) months prior to the maturity date of the Note; (c) Mortgagor deposits the Additional Deposit with Mortgagee, and (d)

Mortgagee is reasonably satisfied that, upon completion of such repair and restoration, the Improvements will be of at least equal value and substantially the same character as prior to such damage or destruction, Mortgagee shall apply such proceeds towards the alteration, reconstruction, repair or restoration of the Improvements, all in accordance with Section 8.1 of this Mortgage.

#### SECTION 9

#### DUE ON SALE AND FURTHER ENCUMBRANCE

- 9.1 Except as set forth in Section 9.2 below, Mortgagor shall not sell (including a grant of an option to purchase), corvey, assign, further encumber or transfer title to all or any portion of the Mortgaged Property or any interest (legal or equitable) therein (whether voluntary or by operation of law). For the purpose of illustration, and without limiting the generality of the preceding sentence, the occurrence at any time of any of the tolowing events shall be deemed to be an unpermitted transfer of title to or encumbrance of the Mortgaged Property hereunder:
- (a) any sale, pleage, conveyance, assignment or other transfer of, or the grant of a security interest in, all or any part of the beneficial interest in and to the Mortgagor, or power of direction under the trust agreement with the Mortgagor if Mortgagor is a land trust;
- (b) any sale, pledge, conveyance, assignment or other transfer of, or the grant of a security interest in, any share of stock of any corporation if Mortgagor or a general partner of Mortgagor is a corporation, or of any corporation (herein called a "Beneficiary Corporation") which is the beneficiary or one of the beneficiaries under the trust agreement with the Mortgagor if Mortgagor is a land trust, or of any corporation directly or indirectly controlling such Beneficiary Corporation;
- (c) any sale, conveyance, assignment, or other transfer of, or the grant of a security interest in, any general partnership interest in any limited partnership or general partnership if Mortgagor is a general or limited partnership, or any general partnership interest in any limited partnership or general partnership which is the beneficiary or one of the beneficiaries under the trust agreement with the Mortgagor if Mortgagor is a land trust.
- 9.2 Notwithstanding anything to the contrary contained in Section 9.1, Mortgagee hereby consents to Mortgagor's obtaining junior financing from an institutional lender (i.e., a national or state-chartered bank, a savings and loan association, a commercial finance or insurance company and/or Balcor Real Estate Finance Inc. ("Balcor") or an affiliate of Balcor), provided that the lien securing any such junior financing is, at all times, subject and subordinate to the liens of Mortgagee.

#### SECTION 10

#### STAMP TAX; EFFECT OF CHANGES IN LAWS REGARDING TAXATION

- 10.1 If, by the laws of the United States of America or of any state or subdivision thereof having jurisdiction over the Mortgagor, any tax is due or becomes due in respect of the issuance of the Note or the recording of this Mortgage or any of the Other Agreements, the Mortgagor covenants and agrees to pay such tax in the manner required by any such law. The Mortgagor further covenants to reimburse the Mortgagee for any sums which Mortgagee may expend by reason of the imposition of any tax on the issuance of the Noce.
- 10.2 (1) the event of the enactment, after this date, of any law, statute, rule or regulation of the United States of America or of the state in which the Premises are located imposing upon the Mortgagee the payment of the whole or any part of the taxes, assessments, charges or liens herein required to be paid by Mortgagor, or changing in any way the laws relating to the taxation of mortgages or lebts secured by mortgages or the Mortgagee's interest in the Premises or any other portion of the Mortgaged Property, or the manner of collection of taxes, so as to affect this Mortgage or the debt secured hereby or the holder thereof, then, and in any such event, the Mortgagor, upon demand by the Mortgagee, shall pay such taxes or assessments or reimburse the Mortgagee therefor; provided, however, that if in the opinion of counsel for the Mortgagee: (a) it might be unlawful to require Mortgagor to make such payment; or (b) the making of such payment might result in the imposition of interest beyond the maximum amount permitted by law; then and in any such event, the Mortgagee may elect, by notice in writing given to the Mc. tgagor, to declare all of the Indebtedness to be and become due and payable sixty (60) days from the giving of such notice.

#### SECTION 11

#### LEASE ASSIGNMENT

11.1 As additional security for the payment of Indebtedness and for the faithful performance of the terms and conditions contained herein, Mortgagor hereby assigns to the Mortgagee all of its present and future right, title and interest as landlords in and to the Leases, subject, however, to an irrevocable license (irrevocable only as for so long as no Event of Default has occurred hereunder and is continuing) hereby granted by Mortgagee to Mortgagor to collect, receive and retain the rents, issues and profits thereof. Provided that the terms of

a Lease or Lease renewal complies with the leasing parameters previously approved in writing by the parties hereto, as set forth on Exhibit C attached hereto and made a part hereof any such Lease or Lease renewal shall not require the approval of Mortgagee. If the terms of a Lease or Lease renewal do not comply with the leasing parameters previously approved by the parties hereto, said Lease or Lease renewal shall be subject to the prior approval of Mortgagee, said approval to be deemed given if not rejected by Mortgagee within five (5) business days in the case of a Lease or Lease renewal of less than five thousand (5,000) square feet, or within ten (10) business days in the case of a Lease or Lease renewal of five thousand (5,000) square feet or greater.

- 11.2 Mortgagor will not, without Mortgagee's prior written consent: (i) except as provided herein, execute any assignment or piedge of any rents or any Leases; or (ii) accept any payment of any installment of rent more than thirty (30) days before the due date thereof.
- 11.3 Mortgagor at its sole cost and expense will: at all times promptly and faithfully abide by, discharge and perform all of the covenants, conditions and agreements contained in all Leases, on the part of the landlord thereunder to be kept and performed; (ii) enforce or secure the performance of all of the covenants, conditions and agreements of the Leases on the part of the tenants to be kept and performed, but Mortgagor shall not modify, amend, cancel, terminate or accept surrender of any Lease without the prior written consent of Nortgagee, said consent not to be unreasonably withheld; (iii) appear in and defend any action or proceeding arising under, growing out of or in any manner connected with the Leases or the obligations, duties or liabilities of landlord or of any tenants the eunder; (iv) transfer and assign or cause to be separately transferred and assigned to Mortgagee, upon written request of Mortgage, any Lease or Leases heretofore or hereafter entered into, and make, execute and deliver to Mortgagee upon demand, any and all instrumence required to effectuate said assignment; (v) furnish Mortgagee, within ten (10) days after a request by Mortgagee so to do, a written statement containing the names of all tenants and the terms of all Leases, including the spaces occupied and the rentals payable thereunder; and (vi) exercise within five (5) days of any demand therefor by Mortgagee any right to request from the tenant under any Lease a certificate with respect to the status thereof.
- 11.4 Nothing in the Note, this Mortgage or in the Other Agreements, shall be construed to obligate Mortgagee, expressly or by implication, to perform any of the covenants of any landlord under any of the Leases assigned to Mortgagee or to pay any sum of money or damages therein provided to be paid by the landlord, each and all of which covenants and payments Mortgagor agrees to perform and pay or cause to be performed and paid.

- ll.5 At the option of the Mortgagee, this Mortgage shall become subject and subordinate, in whole or in part (but not with respect to priority of entitlement to insurance proceeds or any award in eminent domain), to any one or more beases, upon the execution by Mortgagee and recording or registration thereof, at any time hereafter, in the office wherein this Mortgage was registered or filed for record, of a unilateral declaration to that effect.
- 11.6 Mortgagor shall cause each tenant under each Lease entered into from and after the date hereof and under any existing Lease that so provides to agree and each tenant under each Lease shall agree, at the option of the Mortgagee, to attorn to the Mortgagee on to any other person succeeding to the interest of landlord as a result of any enforcement by Mortgagee of any remedy provided by law or herein upon an Event of Default hereunder, and shall agree to recognize the Mortgagee or such successor in interest as landlord under such Lease without change in the amount of rent or other provisions thereof; provided, however, that the Mortgagee or other successor in interest shall not be bound by any payment of rent or additional rent for more than one month in advance or any amendment of or modification to any Lease made without the consent of the Mortgagee or other successor in interest. Each tenant, upon request by Mortgagee or other successor in interest, shall execute and deliver an instrument or instruments confirming such agreements and attornment, provided, however, that Mortgagee shall enter into a non-disturbance agreement with each tenant executing and delivering such an agreement.

#### SECTION 12

#### ENVIRONMENTAL MATTERS

- 12.1 The Mortgagor hereby represents, \*: \*:crants and covenants to Mortgagee that:
- (a) From and after the date hereof, the Mortgaged Property (including the underlying groundwater and areas leased to tenants, if any), and the use and operation thereof, shall be in compliance with all applicable laws, ordinances and regulations (including consent decrees and administrative orders) relating to public health and safety and protection of the environment, including those statutes, laws, regulations, and ordinances identified in subsection 12.4 below, all as amended and modified from time-to-time (collectively, "Environmental Laws"). All governmental permits relating to the use and/or operating of the Mortgaged Property required by applicable Environmental Laws shall be and will remain in effect, and Mortgagor shall comply therewith.

- (b) From and after the date hereof, no release, generation, disclosure, manufacture, storage, treatment, transportation or disposal of Hazardous Material shall or will occur on, in, under (including the underlying ground water) or from the Mortgaged (i) no Hazardous Material on, in or Property. There will be: under the Mortgaged Property (including the underlying groundwater); (ii) no environmental, health or safety hazards that pertain to any of the Mortgaged Property or the business or operations conducted thereon; and (iii) no underground storage tanks present on or under the Mortgaged Property. Without limitation of the foregoing: (i) Mortgagor will promptly notify Mortgagee in writing, in the event that Mortgagor acquires notice or knowledge that any Hazardous Material or is threatened to be released, discharged, disposed of, transported, or stored on, in, under or from or otherwise located on or beneath the surface of the Mortgaged Property, and (ii) if any Hazardous Material is found on or beneath the surface of the Mortgaged Property, Mortgagor, at its cwa cost and expense, shall immediately take such action as is necessary to detain the spread of, and remove, such Hazardous Material to the complete satisfaction of Mortgagee and the appropriate governmental authorities.
- (c) Mortgagor shall immediately notify Mortgagee and provide copies upon receipt of all written complaints, claims, citations, demands, inquiries, reports, or notices relating to the condition of the Mortgaged Property or compliance with Environmental Laws. Mortgagor shall promptly cure and have dismissed with prejudice any such actions and proceedings to the satisfaction of Mortgagee. Mortgagor shall keep the Mortgaged Property free of any lien imposed pursuant to any Environmental Law.
- (d) Mortgagee shall have the right at all reasonable times and from time to time hereafter to conduct environmental audits of the Mortgaged Property, and Mortgagor shall cooperate in the conduct of each such audit. The audits shall be conducted by a consultant of Mortgagee's choosing and if any Hazardous Material is detected or if a violation of any of the carranties, representations or covenants contained in this Section 12 is discovered, the fees and expenses of such consultant chall be borne by Mortgagor and shall be paid by Mortgagor to Mortgagee on demand. Such fees and expenses shall be a part of the Indebtedness secured hereby and shall bear interest at the default rate contained in the Note.
- 12.2 If Mortgagor fails to comply with any of the foregoing warranties, representations and covenants, Mortgagee may cause the removal (and/or other cleanup acceptable to Mortgagee) of any Hazardous Material from the Mortgaged Property. The costs of Hazardous Material removal and/or other cleanup (including transportation and storage costs) shall be added to the

Indebtedness, whether or not the costs exceed the amount of the Note and whether or not a court has ordered the cleanup, and such costs shall become due and payable on demand by Mortgagee, with interest thereon at the default rate contained in the Note. Mortgager shall give Mortgagee, its agents and employees access to the Mortgaged Property to remove and/or otherwise cleanup any Hazardous Material. Mortgagee, however, has no affirmative obligation to remove or otherwise cleanup any Hazardous Material, and this Mortgage and the Other Agreements shall not be construed as creating any such obligation.

- reasonably acceptable to Mortgagee and at Mortgagor's sole cost), and hold Mortgagee and Mortgagee's affiliates, shareholders, directors, officers, employees, and agents, free and harmless from and against all losses, liabilities, obligations, penalties, claims, litigation, demands, defenses, costs, judgments, suits, proceedings, danages (including consequential damages), disbursements or expenses of any kind or nature whatsoever (including attorneys' and experts' fees and expenses and fees and expenses incurred in investigating, defending against or prosecuting any litigation, claim or proceeding) which may at any time be imposed upon, incurred by or asserted or awarded against Mortgagee or any of them in connection with or arising from or out of:
  - any Hazardous Material on, in, under or affecting all or any portion of the Mortgaged Property, the underlying groundwater, or any adjacent or surrounding areas, occurring after the date hereof;
  - 2. any misrepresentation, inaccuracy or breach of any warranty, covenant or agreement contained or referred to in this Section 12;
  - 3. any violation or claim of violation by Mcrtgagor of any Environmental Law, occurring after the date hereof; or
  - 4. the imposition of any lien for the recovery of any costs for environmental cleanup and/or other response costs relating to the release or threatened release of Hazardous Material, occurring after the date hereof, occurring after the date hereof.

The foregoing indemnification is the personal obligation of Mortgagor and shall survive repayment of the Note or any transfer of the Mortgaged Property by foreclosure or by a deed in lieu of foreclosure. Mortgagor, its successors and assigns, hereby waive, release and agree not to make any claim or bring any cost recovery action against Mortgagec under CERCLA or any state equivalent, or

any similar law now existing or hereafter enacted. It is expressly understood and agreed that to the extent that Mortgagee is strictly liable under any such law, regulation, ordinance or requirement, Mortgagor's obligation to Mortgagee under indemnity shall likewise be without regard to fault on the part of Mortgagor with respect to the violation or condition which results in liability to Mortgagee.

- 12.4 For purposes of this Mortgage, "Hazardous Material" means: (i) "hazardous substances", or "toxic substances" as those terms are defined by the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act ("CERCLA"), 42 U.S.C. §9601 et the Illinois Environmental Protection Act ("Illinois Environmenta, Act"), Ill. Rev. Stat. ch lll-1/2, §1001 et seq.; or the Hazardous Materials Transportation Act, 49 U.S.C. §1802, all as amended and hereafter amended; (ii) "hazardous wastes", as that term is defined by the Resource Conservation and Recovery Act ("RCRA"), 42 U.S.C §6902 et seq., as amended and hereafter amended; and (iii) any pollutant or contaminant or hazardous, dangerous or toxic chemicals, materials, or substances within the meaning of any other applicable federal, state, or local law, regulation, ordinance, or requirement (including consent decrees and administrative orders) relating to or imposing liability or standards of conduct concerning any hazardous, toxic or dangerous waste substance or material, all is amended or hereafter amended. Hazardous Material shall also include (v) crude oil or any fraction thereof which is liquid at standard conditions of temperature and pressure (60 degrees Fahrenheit and 14.7 pounds per square inch absolute); (vi) any radioactive material, including any source, special nuclear or by-product material as defined at 42 U.S.C.  $\S2011$  et seq., as amended or hereafter amended; (vii) asbestos in any form or condition; and (viii) polychlorinated biphenyls ("PCBs") or substances or compounds containing PCBs.
- 12.5 Notwithstanding anything to the contrary contained in this Section 12, the representations, warranties and covenants set forth in Section 12 shall not be applicable to greexisting conditions in effect on the date hereof, unless such preckisting conditions are disclosed in that certain report prepared by Clayton Environmental Consultants, Inc., dated December 5, 1988.

SECTION 13

FURNISHING OF FINANCIAL STATEMENTS TO MORTGAGEE

13.1 Mortgagor covenants and agrees that it will keep on the control of the cont and maintain, or cause its beneficiary or beneficiaries from time to time to keep and maintain, books and records of account in 💍

which full, true and correct entries shall be made of all dealings and transactions relative to the Mortgaged Property, which books and records of account shall, at reasonable times and on reasonable notice, be open for inspection (and copying) by the Mortgagee, its accountants, and other duly authorized representatives. Such books and records of account shall be kept and maintained in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles consistently applied.

- 13.2 Mortgagor covenants and agrees to furnish to the Mortgagee, within fifteen (15) days after the end of each fiscal quarter hereafter of the operation of the business of Mortgagor: (a) a quarterly operating statement of income and expenses for the Mortgaged Property and (b) a rent roll for the quarter just ended, each to be certified by a general partner of Beneficiary (or the chief financial officer if Beneficiary is a corporation), satisfactory to the Mortgagee. Each such certification shall state that those statements are true, correct and complete.
- Mortgager within sixty (6)) days after the end of each fiscal year hereafter of the operation of Mortgagor's business, an annual operating statement of income and expenses and an annual balance sheet of assets and liabilities for the operation and business of Mortgagor and each of Mortgagor's beneficiaries and an annual operating statement of income and expenses for the Mortgaged Property. Each such statement shall be certified as true, correct and complete by a general partner, of Beneficiary or the chief financial officer if Beneficiary is a corporation).
- required by Sections 13.2 and 13.3 hereof, or if Mortgagee deems such reports to be unacceptable, Mortgagee may elect (in addition to exercising any other right, remedy and power) to make an audit of all books and records of Mortgagor and which in any way pertain to the Mortgaged Property and to prepare the statement or statements which Mortgagor failed to procure and deliver. Such audit shall be made and such statement or statements shall be prepared by an independent firm of certified public accountants to be selected by the Mortgagee. Mortgagor shall pay all expenses of the audit and other services which expenses shall be secured hereby as additional Indebtedness and shall be immediately due and payable with interest thereon at the default rate contained in the Note.

#### SECTION 14

#### MORTGAGEE'S PERFORMANCE OF MORTGAGOR'S OBLIGATIONS

14.1 If an Event of Default exists hereunder, or if an emergency occurs or arises and Mortgagee reasonably determines the following to be necessary to protect the security of this Mortgage, or if Mortgagor fails to perform, keep or observe any covenant, agreement or condition required of Mortgagor hereunder Mortgagee may, but need not, make any payment or perform any act herein required of Mortgagor in any form and manner Mortgagee deems expedient, and may, but need not, make full or partial payments of principal or interest on prior encumbrances, if any, and purchase, discharge, compromise or settle any tax lien or other prior lyer or title or claim thereof, or redeem from any tax sale or forfeiture affecting the Mortgaged Property or contest any tax or assessment or cure any default of any landlord in any Lease or perform the obligations of Mortgagor in Section 12 hereof. All monies paid for any of the purposes herein authorized and all expenses paid or incurred in connection therewith, including, but not limited to, reasonable attorneys' fees, costs and expenses and any other monies advanced by Mortgagee in regard to any tax referred to in this Mortgage or to fulfill Mortgagor's obligations under Section 12 hereof or to protect the Mortgaged Property or the lien hereof, shall be so much additional Indebtedness secured hereby, and shall become immediarely due and payable upon demand and with interest thereon at the default rate of interest set Inaction of Mortgagee shall never be forth in the Note. considered as a waiver of any right accruing to it on account of any default on the part of Mortgagor.

#### SECTION 15

#### EVENTS OF DEFAULT; ACCELERATION OF INDESTEDNESS

- 15.1 The occurrence of any one or more of the following events shall constitute an "Event of Default" under this Mortgage:
- (a) Failure of Mortgagor to pay, within ten (10) days of the due date, any of the Indebtedness, including without limitation, any installments of principal or interest or any other amount due under the Note; or
- (b) Failure of Mortgagor to strictly comply with the prohibition on sale and further encumbrance contained in Section 9 of this Mortgage; or

- (c) Failure of Mortgagor, within thirty (30) days after written notice and demand, to promptly, fully and faithfully satisfy, perform, discharge, observe and comply with each and every covenant, warranty, agreement and condition required to be kept or observed by Mortgagor under this Mortgage, other than those set forth in Subsections 15.1(a) and 15.1(b) above; provided, however, if such failure cannot by its nature be cured within thirty (30) days, and if Mortgagor commences to cure such failure promptly after written notice thereof and thereafter diligently pursues the curing thereof (and in all events cures such failure within ninety (90) days after written notice thereof), Mortgagor shall not be in default hereunder during such period of diligent curing; or
- (a) If a petition under any Chapter of Title 11 of the United States Tode or any similar law or regulation is filed by or against Trustee, Beneficiary, or any general partner of Beneficiary thereof or any guarantor of the Note (and in the case of an involuntary petition in bankruptcy, such petition is not discharged within sixty (60) days of its filing), or a custodian, receiver or trustee for any of the Mortgaged Property is appointed, or if Trustee, Beneficiary, or any general partner of Beneficiary thereof or any guarantor of the Note makes an assignment for the benefit of creditors, or if any of them are adjudged insolvent by any state or federal court of competent jurisdiction, or an attachment of execution is levied against any of the Mortgaged Property; or
- (e) If a notice of lien, lavy or assessment is filed of record with respect to the Mortgaged Property or with respect to all or any of Mortgagor's assets (or the assets of any general partner of Beneficiary thereof or any guaranter of the Note) by the State in which the Premises is located or any department or agency thereof or by the United States or any department or agency thereof, or if any taxes or debts owing at any time or times hereafter to any one of them becomes a lien or encumbrance upon the Mortgaged Property or any other of Mortgagor's assets (or the assets of any general partner of Beneficiary thereof or any guarantor of the Note) and the same is not released within thirty (30) days after the same becomes a lien or encumbrance; unless said lien or taxes are properly being contested pursuant to Subsections 4.2 or 5.6 above; or
- (f) The occurrence of a default or an Event of Default under any of the Other Agreements unless cured within the applicable grace period, if any; or

- (g) If any material statement, report or certificate made or delivered to Mortgagee by Mortgagor or any general partner of Beneficiary thereof or any guarantor of the Note, is not true and correct in any material respect.
- 15.2 If an Event of Default shall have occurred and be continuing, then and in any such event, the whole of the Indebtedness shall at once, at the option of the Mortgagee, become immediately due and payable upon demand to Mortgagor.

- ENTRY; FORECLOSURE; EXPENSE OF LITIGATION 16.1 (4) If an Event of Default shall have occurred Mortgagor, upon denand of Mortgagee, shall forthwith surrender to Mortgagee the actual possession, and if and to the extent permitted by law, Mortgagee itself, or by such officers or agents as it may appoint, may enter and take possession, of all or any part of the Mortgaged Property, and may exclude Mortgagor and its agents and employees wholly therefrom, and may have joint access with Mortgagor to the books, papers and accounts of Mortgagor;
- (b) If Mortgagor shall for any reason fail to surrender or deliver the Mortgaged Property or any part thereof after such demand by Mortgagee, Mortgagee may obtain a judgment or decree conferring on Mortgagee the right to immediate possession or requiring the delivery to Mortgagee of the Mortgaged Property. Mortgagor specifically consents to the entry of such judgment or decree.
- (c) Mortgagor will pay to Mortgagee, upon demand, all expenses (including, without limitation, fees, costs and expenses of attorneys, engineers, accountants and agents) of obtaining such judgment or decree or of otherwise seeking to enforce its rights under the Note or this Mortgage; and all such expenses shall, until paid, be secured by this Mortgage and shall bear interest at the default rate provided under the Note;
- (d) Upon every such entering upon or taking of possession, Mortgagee may hold, store, use, operate, manage and control the Mortgaged Property and conduct the business thereof, and, from time to time (i) make all necessary and proper repairs, replacements, additions, renewals, maintenance, betterments and improvements thereto and thereon and purchase or otherwise acquire additional fixtures, personalty and other property; (ii) keep the Mortgaged Property insured; (iii) manage and operate the Mortgaged Property and exercise all of the rights and powers of Mortgagor to the same extent as Mortgagor could in

its own name or otherwise with respect to the same; and (iv) enter into any and all agreements with respect to the exercise by others of any of the powers herein granted to Mortgagee, all as Mortgagee from time to time may determine to be to its best advantage. Mortgagee may collect and receive all of the rents, issues, profits and revenues of the same, including those past due as well as those accruing thereafter, and, after deducting (aa) all expenses of taking, holding, managing and operating the Mortgaged Property (including compensation for the services of all persons such purposes), (bb) the cost of all such employed for additions, renewals, replacements, repairs, maintenance, betterments, improvements and purchases and acquisitions, (cc) the cost of such insurance, (dd) such taxes, assessments and other similar charges as Mortgagee may determine to pay, (ee) other proper charges upon the Mortgaged Property or any part thereof, and (ff) the compensation, expenses and disbursements of the attorneys and agents of Mortgagee, shall apply the remainder of the monies and procesds so received by Mortgagee as described in Section 17 hereof;

(e) Mortgagee shall have no liability for any loss, damage, injury, cost or expense resulting from any action or omission by it or its representatives which was taken or omitted in good faith.

16.2 When the Indebtedness or any part thereof shall become due, whether by acceleration or otherwise, Mortgagee may, either with or without entry or raing possession as herein provided or otherwise, proceed by suit or suits at law or in equity or by any other appropriate proceeding or remedy to (a) enforce payment of the Note or the performance of any term, covenant, condition or agreement of Mortgagor hereunder, (b) foreclose the lien hereof for the Indebtedness or part thereof and to sell the Mortgaged Property as an entirety or otherwise, as Mortgagee may determine, and/or (c) pursue any other right or remedy available to it under or by the law and/or decisions of the State in which the Premises is located. In any civil caction to foreclose the lien hereof or otherwise enforce Mortgage2's rights, there shall be allowed and included as additional Indebtainess in the order or judgment for foreclosure and sale or other order all expenditures and expenses which may be paid or incurred by or on behalf of Mortgagee for attorneys' fees, costs and expenses appraiser's fees, engineers fees, outlays for documentary and expert evidence, stenographers' charges, publication costs, and costs (which may be estimates as to items to be expended after entry of said order or judgment) or procuring all such abstracts of title, title searches and examination, title insurance  $\mathfrak{L}$ policies, Torrens' Certificates and similar data and assurances with respect to the title as Mortgagee may deem reasonably necessary either to prosecute such civil action or to evidence to

bidders at any sale which may be had pursuant to such order or judgment the true condition of the title to, or the value of, the Mortgaged Property. All expenditures and expenses of the nature in this section mentioned and such costs, expenses and fees as may be incurred in the protection of the Mortgaged Property and the maintenance of the lien of this Mortgage, including the fees, costs and expenses of any attorneys employed by Mortgagee in any litigation or proceeding affecting this Mortgage, the Note or the Mortgaged Property, including probate, appellate and bankruptcy proceedings, or in preparations for the commencement or defense of any action or proceeding or threatened action or proceeding, shall be immediately due and payable to Mortgagee, with interest thereon at the default rate set forth in the Note, and shall be secured by this Mortgage

- Mortgagee shall have the right and option to commence a civil action to foreclose the lien of this Mortgage and to obtain an order or judgment of foreclosure and sale subject to the rights of any tenant or tenants of the Mortgaged Property. The failure to join any tenant or tenants of the Mortgaged Property as party defendant or defendants in any such civil action or the failure of any such order or judgment to foreclose their rights shall not be asserted by the Mortgagor as a defense in any civil action instituted to collect the Indebtedness secured hereby, or any part thereof, or any deficiency remaining unpaid after foreclosure and sale of the Mortgaged Property, any Statute or rule of law at any time existing to the contrary notwithstanding.
- 16.4 Upon any foreclosure sale. Mortgagee may bid for and purchase the Mortgaged Property and shall be entitled to apply all or any part of the Indebtedness as a credit to the purchase price.

#### SECTION 17

### APPLICATION OF PROCEEDS OF FORECLOSURE SALE

The proceeds of any foreclosure sale of the Mortgaged Property shall be distributed and applied, at Mortgagee's option, in the following order of priority: first, on account of all fees, costs and expenses incident to the foreclosure and other enforcement proceedings, including all such items as are mentioned in the preceding Section hereof; second, all other items which may under the terms hereof constitute secured Indebtedness additional to that evidenced by the Note, with interest thereon as herein provided; third, all interest remaining unpaid on the Note; fourth, all principal remaining unpaid on the Note; and fifth, any excess to any party entitled thereto as their rights may appear.

# 38596800

## **UNOFFICIAL COPY**

#### SECTION 18

#### APPOINTMENT OF RECEIVER OR MORTGAGEE IN POSSESSION

If an Event of Default shall have occurred and be continuing and/or if Mortgagee shall have accelerated Indebtedness, Mortgagee, upon application to a court of competent jurisdiction, shall be entitled, as a matter of strict right without notice and without regard to the occupancy or value of any security for the Indebtedness or the insolvency of any party bound for its payment, to the appointment of a receiver to take possession of and to operate the Mortgaged Property and to collect and apply the rents, issues, profits and revenues thereof. receiver shall have all of the rights and powers to the fullest extent permitted by law. Mortgagor will pay to Mortgagee upon demand (with interest thereon at the default rate contained in the Note) all expenses, including receiver's fees, attorneys' fees, costs and expenses and agent's compensation, incurred pursuant to the provisions of this Section; and all such expenses shall be secured by this Mortgage and shall bear interest at the default rate contained in the Note

### SECTION 19

### RIGHTS UNDER UNIFORM COMMERCIAL CODE

Upon the occurrence of an event of Default under this Mortgage, the Mortgagee, pursuant to the appropriate provisions of the Code, shall have an option to proceed with respect to both the real property portion of the Mortgaged Property and the Collateral in accordance with its rights, powers and remedies with respect to such real property, in which event the default provisions of the Code shall not apply. The parties agree that I the Mortgagee shall elect to proceed with respect to the Collateral separately from such real property, five (5) days notice of the sale of the Collateral shall be reasonable notice. The reasonable expenses of retaking, holding, preparing for sale, selling and the like incurred by the Mortgagee shall include, but not be limited to, reasonable attorneys' fees, costs and expenses, and other expenses incurred by Mortgagee.

#### SECTION 20

#### RIGHTS CUMULATIVE

Each right, power and remedy conferred upon the Mortgagee by this Mortgage and by all other documents evidencing or securing the Indebtedness and conferred by law and in equity is

cumulative and in addition to every other right, power and remedy, express or implied, given now or hereafter existing, at law and in equity; and each and every right, power and remedy herein or therein set forth or otherwise so existing may be exercised from time to time as often and in such order as may be deemed expedient by the Mortgagee; and the exercise or the beginning of the exercise of one right, power or remedy shall not be a waiver of the right to exercise at the same time or thereafter any other right, power or remedy; and no delay or omission of, or disconcinuance by, the Mortgagee in the exercise of any right, power or remedy accruing hereunder or arising otherwise shall impair any such right, power or remedy, or be construed to be a waiver of any default or acquiescence therein.

#### SECTION 21

## RELFASE UPON PAYMENT AND DISCHARGE OF MORTGAGOR'S OBLIGATIONS

Mortgagee shall release this Mortgage and the lien hereof by proper instrumere upon payment and discharge of all Indebtedness secured hereby (including any prepayment charges and late charges provided for herein or in the Note) and upon payment of costs and expenses of Mortgagee for the preparation and the execution of such proper instrument.

## SECTION 22

#### NOTICE

All notices permitted or required pursuant to this Mortgage shall be in writing and shall be desired to have been properly given (i) if served in person; (ii) on the third (3rd) day following the day such notice is deposited in any post office station or letter-box if mailed by certified or registered mail, return receipt requested, postage prepaid, or (iii) on the first (1st) day following the day such notice is delivered to the carrier if sent by Federal Express or Airborne overnight delivery, if addressed to the party to whom such notice is intended as set forth below:

#### (a) Notices to Mortgagor:

American National Bank and Trust Company of Chicago 33 North LaSalle Street Chicago, Illinois 60690 Attention: Land Trust Department

With a copy to:

Rudnick & Wolfe 203 North LaSalle Street Suite 1800 Chicago, Illinois 60601 Attention: Paul D. Rudnick, Esq.

(b) Notices to Mortgagee:

Heller Financial, Inc.
9th Floor - Real Estate Division
200 North LaSalle Street
Chicago, Illinois 60601
Attn.: Manager, Credit/Loan Administration

With a copy to:

Heller Financial, Inc.
9th Floor - Real Estate Division
200 North LaSalle Street
Chicago, Illinois 60601
Attn.: Group General Counsel

SECTION 23

### WAIVERS

- 23.1 No action for the enforcement of the lien or of any provision hereof shall be subject to any decembe which would not be good and available to the party interposing same in an action at law upon the Note.
- 23.2 Mortgagor shall not and will not apply for or avail itself of any appraisement, valuation, stay, extension, homestead or exemption laws or any so-called "Moratorium Laws", now existing or hereafter enacted, in order to prevent or hinder the enforcement or foreclosure of the lien of this Mortgage, but hereby waives the benefit of such laws. Mortgagor, for itself and all who may claim through or under it, waives any and all right to have the property and estates comprising the Mortgaged Property marshalled upon any foreclosure of the lien hereof and agrees that any court having jurisdiction to foreclose such lien may order the Mortgaged Property sold as an entirety. Mortgagor acknowledges that the transaction of which this Mortgage is a part is a transaction which does not include either agricultural real estate or residential real estate and Mortgagor does hereby expressly waive, to the full extent permitted by law, any and all rights of reinstatement and any and all rights of redemption from sale under

any order or judgment of foreclosure of the lien of this Mortgage on behalf of the Mortgagor, the trust estate and all persons beneficially interested therein and each and every person acquiring any interest in or title to the Mortgaged Property subsequent to the date of this Mortgage. The Trustee represents that it is duly authorized and empowered by the trust instruments and by all persons having the power of direction over it as such Trustee to execute this Mortgage, including, the foregoing agreements, waivers and releases.

- 23.3 No delay or omission of Mortgagee or of any holder of the Note to exercise any right, power or remedy accruing upon the occurrence of any Event of Default shall exhaust or impair any such right, power or remedy or shall be construed to be a waiver of any such Event of Default or acquiescence therein; and every right, power and remedy given by this Mortgage to Mortgagee may be exercised from time to time as often as may be deemed expedient by No consent or waiver, expressed or implied, by Mortgagee. Mortgagee to or of any breach or default by Mortgagor in the performance of its obligations hereunder shall be deemed or construed to be a consent or waiver to or of any other breach or default in the performance of the same or any other obligations of Mortgagor hereunder. Failure on the part of Mortgagee to complain of any act or failure to act or to declare an Event of Default, irrespective of how long such failure continues, shall not constitute a waiver by Mortgagee of its rights hereunder or impair any rights, powers or remedies on account of any breach or default by Mortgagor.
- 23.4 If Mortgagee: (a) releases anyone primarily or secondarily liable on any of the Indebtedness; (b) accepts a renewal note or notes therefor; (c) grants corbearance or any extension of time for the payment of any sums secured hereby; (d) takes other or additional security for the payment of the Indebtedness; (e) waives or does not exercise any right granted by law or granted herein or in the Note or in any of the Other Agreements; (f) releases with or without consideration any of the Mortgaged Property from the lien of this Mortgage or any other security for the payment of the Indebtedness; (g) changes any of the terms, covenants, conditions or agreements of the Note or this Mortgage or any of the Other Agreements; (h) consents to the filing of any map, plat or replat or condominium declaration affecting the Mortgaged Property; (i) consents to the granting of any easement or other right affecting the Mortgaged Property; or (i) makes or consents to any agreement subordinating the lien hereof; any such act or omission shall not release, discharge, modify, change or affect (except to the extent of the changes referred to in clause (f) above) the Indebtedness or any subsequent purchaser of the Mortgaged Property or any part thereof, or any maker, cosigner, endorser, surety or guarantors;

nor shall any such act or omission preclude Mortgagee from exercising any right, power or privilege herein granted or intended to be granted in the event of any default then made or of any subsequent default, nor, except as otherwise expressly provided in an instrument or instruments executed by Mortgagee, shall the lien of this Mortgage or the priority thereof be altered thereby, whether or not there are junior lienors and whether or not they consent to any of the foregoing. In the event of the sale or transfer, by operation of law or otherwise, of all or any part of the Mortgaged Property, Mortgagee, without notice, is hereby authorized and empowered to deal with any such vendee or transferee with reference to the Mortgaged Property or the Indebtedness, or with reference to any of the terms, covenants, conditions a agreements hereof, as fully and to the same extent as it might deal with the original parties hereto and without in any way releasing or discharging any liabilities, obligations or undertakings. The foregoing shall not affect, limit or negate the prohibition against such sale or transfer as set forth in Section 9 hereof.

#### SECTION 24

#### FILING AND RECONDING CHARGES AND TAXES

24.1 Mortgager will pay all filing, registration, recording and search and information fees, and all expenses incident to the execution and acknowledgment of this Mortgage and all other documents securing the Note and all federal, state, county and municipal taxes, other taxes, duties, imposts, assessments and charges arising out of or in connection with the execution, delivery, filing, recording or registration of the Note, this Mortgage and all other documents securing the Note and all assignments thereof.

#### SECTION 25

#### BUSINESS PURPOSE; USURY EXEMPTION

Mortgagee that the proceeds of the loan secured by this Mortgage will be used for the purposes specified in Section 6404 4(c) of Chapter 17 of the Illinois Revised Statutes (or any substitute amendment or replacement statutes), and that the principal cobligation secured hereby constitutes a "business loan" transacted solely for the purpose of carrying on or acquiring the business of the Mortgagor which comes within the purview and operation of said paragraph.

#### SECTION 26

#### MISCELLANEOUS

- 26.1 Successors and Assigns: This Mortgage and all provisions hereof shall extend to and be binding upon the original Mortgagor named on page 1 hereof and its successors, grantees, assigns, each subsequent owner or owners of the Mortgaged Property and all persons claiming under or through Mortgagor; and the word "Mortgagor" when used herein shall include all such persons and all persons primarily and secondarily liable for the payment of the Indebtedness or any part thereof, whether or not such persons shall have executed the Note or this Mortgage.
- when used herein shall include the successors and assigns of the original Mortgagee named on page 1 hereof, and the holder or holders, from time to time, of the Note. However, whenever the Note is sold, each prior holder shall be automatically freed and relieved, on and after the date of such sale, of all liability with respect to the performance of each covenant and obligation of Mortgagee hereunder thereafter to be performed, provided that any monies in which the Mortgagor has an interest, which monies are then held by the seller of the Note, are turned over to the purchaser of the Note.
- or more of the provisions contained in this Mortgage or in the Note or in any other document given at any time to secure the payment of the Note shall, for any reason, be held to be invalid, illegal or unenforceable in any respect, such invalidity, illegality or unenforceability shall, at the option of the Mortgagee, not affect any other provision of this Mortgage, the Note or other document and this Mortgage, the Note or other document shall be construed as if such invalid, illegal or unenforceable provision had never been contained herein or therein. The validity and interpretation of this Mortgage and the Note it secures are to be construed in accordance with and governed by the laws of the State in which the Premises is situated.
- 26.4 Governmental Compliance: Mortgagor shall not by act or omission permit any lands or improvements not subject to the lien of this Mortgage to include the Mortgaged Property or any part thereof in fulfillment of any governmental requirement, and Mortgagor hereby assigns to Mortgagee any and all rights to give consent for all or any portion of the Mortgaged Property to be so used. Similarly, no lands or improvements comprising the Mortgaged Property shall be included with any lands or improvements not subject to the lien of this Mortgage in

fulfillment of any governmental requirement. Mortgagor shall not by act or omission impair the integrity of the Premises as a single zoning lot separate and apart from all other premises. Any act or omission by Mortgagor which would result in a violation of any of the provisions of this Section 26.4 shall be void.

- 26.5 Estoppel Certificate: Mortgagor, within fifteen (15) days after mailing of a written request by the Mortgagee, agrees to furnish from time to time a signed statement setting forth the amount of Indebtedness and whether or not any default, offset or defense then is alleged to exist against the Indebtedness and, if so, specifying the nature thereof.
- 26.5 Evasion of Prepayment Premium: If the maturity of the Indebtedness is accelerated by the Mortgagee because of the occurrence of an Event of Default, as herein provided, such acceleration shall be deemed to be an evasion of the prepayment premium provided for in the Note and in such event there shall be added to and included in the Indebtedness the prepayment premium or liquidated damages (if any) required under the provisions governing the prepayment privilege (if any) contained in the Note.
- 26.7 Regulation G: Mortgagor covenants that the proceeds evidenced by the Note secured hereby will not be used for the purchase or carrying of regulation G issued by the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System.
- 26.8 Management: Mortgagor further covenants and agrees that all agreements to manage the Mortgaged Property: (i) shall provide that the obligation to pay any amount thereunder will not be enforceable against any party other than the party who entered into such agreement; (ii) shall provide that such agreement, together with any and all liens and claims for lien that any manager or other person or entity performing the duties of a manger thereunder has or may thereafter have thereunder or for managing the Mortgaged Property or any part thereof, shall be in all respects subordinate to the lien of this Mortgage; and (iii) shall not be enforceable against Mortgagee. Mortgagor shall furnish Mortgagee with evidence of the foregoing which is in all respect satisfactory to Mortgagee.
- 26.9 Leasing Commissions: Mortgagor covenants and agrees that all agreements to pay leasing commissions: (i) shall provide that the obligation to pay such commissions will not be enforceable against any party other than the party who entered into such agreement; (ii) shall be subordinate to the lien of this Mortgage; and (iii) shall not be enforceable against Mortgagee. Mortgagor shall furnish Mortgagee with evidence of the foregoing which is in all respects satisfactory to Mortgagee.

- 26.10 Account Stated: Each statement of account by Mortgagee delivered to Mortgagor relating to the Indebtedness shall be presumed correct and accurate and shall constitute an account stated between Mortgagor and Mortgagee unless thereafter waived in writing by Mortgagee or unless within thirty (30) days after Mortgagor's receipt of said statement, Mortgagor delivers to Mortgagee written objection thereto specifying the error or errors, if any, contained in any such statements.
- 26.11 Covenants Run With Land: All the covenants contained in this Mortgage will run with the land. Time is of the essence of this Mortgage and all provisions herein relating thereto shall be strictly enforced.
- 26.12 Limit On Liability: Neither Mortgagee nor any Depositary described in this Mortgage shall be liable for any act or omission taken in good faith but only for its gross negligence or willful misconduct.
- 26.13 Illinois Mortgage Foreclosure Law: (a) In the event that any provision in this Mortgage shall be inconsistent with any provision of the Illinois Mortgage Foreclosure Law (Chapter 110, Sections 15-1101 et seq., Illinois Revised Statutes) (herein called the "Act") the provisions of the Act shall take precedence over the provisions of this Mortgage, but shall not invalidate or render unenforceatic any other provision of this Mortgage that can be construed in a manner consistent with the Act.
- (b) If any provision of this Mortgage shall grant to Mortgagee any rights or remedies upon actiult of the Mortgagor which are more limited than the rights that would otherwise be vested in Mortgagee under the Act in the absence of said provision, Mortgagee shall be vested with the rights granted in the Act to the full extent permitted by law.
- (c) Without limiting the generality of the Coregoing, all expenses incurred by Mortgagee to the extent reimbursable under Sections 15-1510 and 15-1512 of the Act, whether incurred before or after any decree or judgment of foreclosure, and whether or not provided for elsewhere in this Mortgage, shall be added to the Indebtedness secured by this Mortgage or by the judgment of foreclosure.

# 90896288

## **UNOFFICIAL COPY**

#### SECTION 27

#### LIEN FOR LOAN COMMISSIONS, SERVICE CHARGES AND THE LIKE

27.1 So long as the original Mortgagee named on page 1 hereof is the owner of the Note, and regardless of whether any proceeds of the loan evidenced by the Note have been disbursed, this Mortgage also secures the payment of all loan commissions, service charges, liquidated damages, expenses and advances due to or incurred by the Mortgagee in connection with the loan transaction intended to be secured hereby.

#### SECTION 28

#### EXCULPATORY CLAUSE

28.1 This Mortgage is executed by the Mortgagor, not personally, but as Mortgagor aforesaid in the exercise of the power and authority conferred upon and vested in it as such Mortgagor (and Mortgagor hereby warrants that it possesses full power and authority to execute this instrument), and it is expressly understood and agreed that nothing contained herein or in the Note shall be construed as creating any liability on the Mortgagor personally to pay the Note or any interest, late charge or premium that may accrue thereon, or any Indebtedness secured by this Mortgage, or to perform any covenant, either express or implied herein contained, all such liability, if any, being expressly waived by Mortgagee and by every person now or hereafter claiming any right or security hereunder and that so far as Mortgagor personally is concerned, the legal holder or holders of the Note and the owner or owners of any Indebtedness secured hereby shall look solely to the Mortgaged Property hereby mortgaged, conveyed and assigned and to any other security given at any time to secure the payment thereof.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Mortgagor has executed this instrument as of the day and year first above written.

American National Bank and Trust Company of Chicago, not personally but as Trustee as aforesaid

ATTEST:

By:

Name: Its:

ASSISTANT SESSION

2009:144:33 7653 2003:19 202 203:19 Name: Its:

By:

88596806

1988 DEC 26 PH 3 23

STATE OF ILLINOIS ) ) SS COUNTY OF COOK )
COUNTY OF COOK
KAREN E. BURNS  I, said County, in the State aforesaid, DO HEREBY CERTIFY, that J. MICHAEL WHELAN Bank and Trust Company of Chicago, a national banking association, not personally but as Trustee under Trust Agreement dated December 12, 1988 and known as Trust No. 107177-00 and
Tobox To Tobox TR. SECRETARY OF said Bank who are
Peter W. John Mil.  personally known to me to be the same persons whose names are subscribed to the foregoing accimatrument as such and respectively,
appeared before me this day in person and acknowledged that they signed and delivered the said instrument as their own free and voluntary act and as the free and voluntary act of said Bank, as
Trustee, for the uses and purposes therein set forth; and the said
custodian of the corporate seal of said Bank, caused the corporate seal of said Bank to be affixed to said instrument as the free and
voluntary act of said Bank, as Trustee, for the uses and purposes therein set forth.
GIVEN under my hand and Notarial Seal this 421988 day of December, 1988.
**************************************
"OFFICIAL SEAL" Karen E. Burns Potary Public, State of Himals M, Commission Expires 8/27/90
invision Notary Autre
My Commission Expires:

#### LEGAL DESCRIPTION OF MORTGAGED PROPERTY

#### PARCEL 1:

LOT 2 IN THE RESUBDIVISION OF LOTS 1 AND 2 IN WALDEN INTERNATIONAL, BEING A SUBDIVISION OF PART OF FRACTIONAL SECTION 1 AND PART OF THE NORTH 1/2 OF SECTION 12, IN TOWNSHIP 41 NORTH, RANGE 10, EAST OF THE THIRD PRINCIPAL MERIDIAN, ACCORDING TO THE PLAT OF RESUBDIVISION RECORDED OCTOBER 6, 1982 AS DOCUMENT NO. 26374113, IN COOK COUNTY, IMAINOIS.

#### PARCEL 2:

PERFICAL AND NON-EXCLUSIVE EASEMENTS APPURTENANT TO AND FOR THE BENEFIT OF PARCEL 1 AS CREATED BY ARTICLE IV OF THE DECLARATION OF PROTECTIVE COVENANTS, RECORDED MARCH 28, 1980 AS DOCUMENT NO. 25406331, FOR INGRESS AND EGRESS AND UTILITIES UPON, OVER, ALONG, AND ACROSS "DRUMMER DRIVE" AS DEPICTED ON EXHIBIT 3 OF DOCUMENT NO. 25406331.

#### PARCEL 3:

PERPETUAL AND NON-ELCLUSIVE EASEMENTS APPURTENANT TO AND FOR THE BENEFIT OF PARCEL 1 AS SIT FORTH IN PARAGRAPH 1 OF THE DECLARATION OF EASEMENTS FOR RESUBDIVISION OF LOTS 1 AND 2 IN WALDEN INTERNATIONAL, FOR THE PURPOSE OF INGRESS AND EGRESS UPON, OVER, ALONG AND ACROSS THE AREAS DESIGNATED AS "ACCESS AND CIRCULATION ROADS AND SIDEWALKS" ON EXHIBIT B OF DOCUMENT NO. 26442124 AND CREATED BY DEED RECORDED DECEMBER 17, 1982 AS DOCUMENT NO. 23442125.

#### PARCEL 4:

PERPETUAL AND NON-EXCLUSIVE EASEMENTS AFFORTENANT TO AND FOR THE BENEFIT OF PARCEL 1 AS CREATED BY ARTICLE IV OF THE DECLARATION OF PROTECTIVE COVENANTS RECORDED MARCH 28, 1980 AS DOCUMENT NO. 25406331 FOR DRAINAGE OVER AND UPON THE "STORM WATER DETENTION AREAS" AS DEPICTED ON EXHIBIT 3 OF DOCUMENT NO. 25406331.

#### PARCEL 5:

EASEMENTS APPURTENANT TO AND FOR THE BENEFIT OF PARCEL 1 U'ON, OVER, UNDER, ALONG AND ACROSS THOSE PARTS OF LOTS 3, 4, 5 AND 6 AS SET FORTH ON THE PLAT OF SUBDIVISION OF WALDEN INTERNATIONAL, RECORDED JANUARY 30, 1980 AS DOCUMENT NO. 25342431, WITHIN THE AREAS MARKED "UTJUITY EASEMENTS" AND UPON, OVER, UNDER, ALONG AND ACROSS THOSE PARTS OF LOTS 1 AND 3 AS SET FORTH ON THE PLAT OF RESUBDIVISION OF LOTS 1 AND 2 OF WALDEN INTERNATIONAL, RECORDED OCTOBER 6, 1982 AS DOCUMENT NO. 26374113, WITHIN THE AREAS MARKED "UTILITY EASEMENTS HEREBY DEDICATED" AND "EXISTING UTILITY EASEMENTS", FOR THE PURPOSES OF SEWER, GAS AND WATER SERVICES.

#### PARCEL 6:

PERPETUAL AND NON-EXCLUSIVE EASEMENTS APPURTENANT TO AND FOR THE BENEFIT OF PARCEL 1 UPON, DVER, UNDER, ALONG AND ACROSS THOSE PARTS OF LOTS 1 AND 3 OF THE RESUBDIVISION OF LOTS 1 AND 2 IN WALDEN INTERNATIONAL, AS SET FORTH IN THE DECLARATION OF EASEMENTS FOR RESUBDIVISION OF LOTS 1 AND 2 IN WALDEN INTERNATIONAL, FOR CONSTRUCTING, UTILIZING, REPAIRING, MAINTAINING AND RECONSTRUCTING "UTILITY LINES" AS DEPICTED IN EXHIBIT C OF SAID DECLARATION RECORDED DECEMBER 17, 1982 AS DOCUMENT NO. 26442124 AND AS CREATED BY DEED RECORDED DECEMBER 17, 1982 AS DOCUMENT NO. 26442125, ALL IN COOK COUNTY, ILLINOIS.

88596806

Exhibit B

I. TANES FIR THE 11AR 1968

NOTE: 1985 TAMES NOT DELINQUENT BEFORE MARCH 2, 1989.

PERMANENT TAX NOS. 07-01-101-008-0000 AND 07-12-101-023-0000.

2. EASEMENTS FOR STORY WATER DRAINAGE AND RETENTION, INGRESS AND EGRESS AND UTILITIES AS ESTABLISHED BY DECLARATION OF PROTECTIVE COVENANTS DATED MARCH 27, 1980 AND RECORDED MARCH 28, 1980 AS DOCUMENT 25406331.

Note: Subject to endorsement issued by title company

COVENANTS AND RESTRICTIONS CONTAINED IN THE DECLARATION OF PROTECTIVE COVENANTS WALDEN INTERNATIONAL EXECUTED BY LASALLE NATIONAL BANK, AS TRUSTEE UNDER TRUST AGREEMENT DATED MARCH 1, 1973 AND KNOWN AS TRUST NUMBER 45533 AND AS TRUSTEE UNDER TRUST AGREEMENT DATED SEPTEMBER 6, 1973 AND KNOWN AS TRUST NUMBER 46592, DATED MARCH 17, 1980 AND RECORDED MARCH 28, 1980 AS DOCUMENT 25406331 RELATING TO MAINTENANCE; CONSTRUCTION; USE; RECIPROCAL AND NON-EXCLUSIVE EASEMENTS; DEVELOPMENT STANDARDS; MEMBERSHIP VOTING AND RIGHTS IN THE THOREAU PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION AN ILLINOIS NUT-FOR PROFIT CORPORATION; RIGHTS AND RESPONSIBILITIES OF OWNERS OF ADDITIONAL PROPERTY AND SUBMISSION OF SAID PROPERTY TO PROVISIONS OF DECLARATION.

NOTE: SAID INSTRUMENT CONTAINS NO PROVISION FOR A FORFEITURE OR FOR REVERSION OF TITLE IN CASE OF BREACH OF CONDITION

NOTE: DESIGNATION AND ASSIGNMENT DATED JUNE 26, 1981 AND RECORDED JUNE 26, 1981 AS DOCUMENT 25919369 EXECUTED BY LASALLE NATIONAL BANKK, AS TRUSTEE UNDER TRUSTS NUMBERS 45533 AND 46592, SENIOR

Note: Subject to endorsement issued by title company

PROPERTIES. INC., AND AMERICAN NATIONAL BANK AND TRUST COMPANY OF CHICAGO, AS TRUSTEE UNDER TRUST NUMBER 52538, WHEREIN SENIOR AND LASAULD DESIGNATE AMERICAN "DEVELOPER" UNDER THE AFORESAID DECLARATION AND ASSIGN ALL POWERS, RIGHTS AND OBLIGATIONS THEREUNDER TO AMERICAN TRUST, NO. 32538

PROVISIONS CONTAINED IN THE DECLARATION OF PROTECTIVE COVENANTS WALDEN INTERNATIONAL BY EASALLE NATIONAL BANK, AS TRUSTEE UNDER TRUST AGREEMENT DATED MARCH 1, 1973 AND KNOWN AS TRUST NUMBER +5533 AND AS TRUSTEE UNDER TRUST AGREEMENT DATED SEPTEMBER 6, 1973 AND KNOWN AS TRUST NUMBER 46392 DATED MARCH 17, 1980 AND RECORDED MARCH 28, 1980 AS DOCUMENT 25406331 WHEREBY EACH OWNER COVENANTS AND AGREES TO PAY TO THE ASSOCIATION:

1) ANICUL ASSESSMENTS

4.

5.

2) SPECIAL ASSESSMENTS FOR PURPOSES STATED THEREIN; AND THAT SAID ASSESSMENTS. TOGETHER WITH LATE PAYMENT FEE AND COSTS SHALL BE A CHARGE ON THE LAND AND SHALL BE A CONTINUING LIEN ON THE LOT UPON WHICH SAID ASSESSMENT IS MADE; FURTHER PROVISION THAT SAID LIEN SHALL BE SUBORDINATE. TO THE LIEN OF ALL MORTGAGES NOTE: SAID INSTRUMENT CONTAINS NO PROVISION FOR A FORFEITURE OR FOR REVERSION OF TITLE IN CASE OF BREACH OF CONDITION

NOTE: THIS EXCEPTION WILL APPLAR ON SCHEDULE B PART IT FOR THE LOAN POLICIES.

Note: Subject to endorsement issued by title company

PROVISION CONTAINED IN THE DECLARATION OF PROTECTIVE COVENANTS WALDEN INTERNATIONAL RECORDED MARCH 28, 1980 AS JOCUMENT 25406331 WHEREBY THE ASSOCIATION MAY ENTER UPON THE LOT OF A REFAULTING OWNER AND DO SUCH WORK AS REQUIRED TO CURE THE DEFAULT; THAT SAID COSTS AND EXPENSES ARE PAYABLE BY SAID OWNER AND SHALL LE A CONTINUING LIEN ON THE LAND, SUBORDINATE TO THE LIEN OF ALL MORTGAGES.

NOTE: SAID INSTRUMENT CONTAINS NO PROVISION FOR A FORFEITURE OF FOR REVERSION OF TITLE IN CASE OF BREACH OF CONDITION

NOTE: THIS EXCEPTION WILL APPEAR ON SCHEDULE B PART II OF THE LOAN POLICIES.

Note: Subject to endorsement issued by title company

8859680

EASE ENT FOR DEMERAL ITILITY PURFUSES, INCLUDING SUT NOT LIMITED TO ELECTRICITY, LAS, WATER, STIRM SEWER, GAMITARY SEWER AND TOLEFHOME, WEF, Upin, Adries, through and inder the easterly of FRET OF LAND CONTAINED IN DECLARATION OF EASEMENTS COMENANTS AND RESTRICTIONS MADE DECEMBER 14, 1981 BY WALDEN OWNESTMENT COFFIRATION, A CORPORATION OF ILLINOIS, TO AMERICAN NATIONAL BANK, AS TRUSTEE UNDER TRUST AGREEMENT DATED APRIL 18, 1981 KNIWN OF TRUST NUMBER 32838, SAID DECLARATION RECORDED DECEMBER 17, 1981 AS DISCUMENT 20186347

- FASEMENT FOR EMERGENCY INGRESS AND EGRESS FOR PEDESTRIAN AND VEHICULAR TRAFFIC, OVER, UPON, ACROSS, THROUGH AND UNDER ALL PARKING, COMMON OPERATION AND/OR PUBLIC AREAS, WAYS AND LANES CONTAINED IN DECLARATION OF EASEMENTS, COVENANTS AND RESTRICTIONS MADE DECEMBER 14, 1981 AND RECORDED DECEMBER 17, 1981 AS DOCUMENT 16088047 MADE BY WALDEN INVESTMENT CORPORATION, A CORPORATION OF ILLINOIS, TO AMERICAN NATIONAL BANK, AS TRUSTEE UNDER TRUST AGREEMENT DATED APRIL 15, 1981 KNOWN AS TRUST NUMBER 52538.
- 8. TERMS, PROVISIONS AND CONDITIONS RELATING TO THE LASEMENTS LESCRIBED AS PARCEL NOS. 3 AND 6 CONTAINED IN THE INSTRUMENT CREATING SUCH EASEMENTS.

NOTE: THIS EXCEPTION SHOULD NOT BE DEEMED AS LIMITING THE PERPETUAL NATURE OF SAID EASEMENTS.

(AFFECTS PARCELS 3 AND 6).

Note: Subject to endorsement issued by title company

IN RELATION TO PARCED BY THIS POLICY SHOULD NOT BE CONSTRUED AS 9. INSURING THE ENACT LOCATION OR DIMENSIONS OF SAID EASEMENTS.

Note: Subject to endorsement issued by title company

10. CLAIM FOR LIEN FOR THE NONPAYMENT OF ASSESSMENTS MADE BY THOREAU PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION, AN ILLINOIS NOT FOR PROFIT CORPORATION AGAINST SCHAUMBURG HOTEL OWNER LIMITED PARTNERSHIP RECORDED 184 3, 1984 AS DOCUMENT 27071173 IN THE AMOUNT OF 54,171.16.

NOTE: POLICY MODIFICATION ENDORSEMENT NO. 12A HAS BEEN APPROVED.

Note: Subject to endorsement issued by title company

11. CLAIM FOR LIEN FOR PERIODIC ASSESSMENTS MADE BY THOREAU PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION. A NOT FOR PROFIT CORPORATION AGAINST WALDEN INVESTMENT CORPORATION RECORDED MAY 3, 1984 AS DOCUMENT 27071174 IN THE AMOUNT OF \$253.96.

NOTE: POLICY MODIFICATION ENDORSEMENT NO 12A HAS BEEN APPROVED.

Note: Subject to endorsement issued by titls company

12. UTILITY EASEMENT AS SHOWN ON PLAT OF RESUBDIVISION RECORDED OCTOBER 6. 1982 AS DOCUMENT DESTALLS RESERVED FOR AND GRANTED CABLENET OF ILLINOIS, INCORPORATED, THE ILLINOIS BELL TELEPHOME COMPANY, THE COMMONWEALTH EDISON COMPANY, NORTHERN ILLINOIS GAS COMPANY AND THE VILLAGE OF SCHAUMBURG AND THEIR RESPECTIVE SUCCESSORS AND ASSIGNS TO INSTALL, LAY, CONSTRUCT, RENEW, OPERATE AND MAINTAIN UNDERGROUND CONDUITS AND CABLES, SEWERS AND WATER MAINS WITH ALL NECESSARY MANHOLES, PHONE, ELECTRIC, SEWER, GAS AND WATER SERVICE, TOGETHER WITH RIGHT TO KEEP TRIMMED ANY TREES, SHRUBS OR SAPLINGS AND RELATING TO PERMANENT BUILDINGS OR STRUCTURES.

> NOTE: AGREEMENT OF THE ILLINOIS BELL TELEPHONE COMPANY TO ALLOW THE ERECTION OF BUILDINGS OR IMPROVEMENTS ON 10 FOOT EASEMENT TO THE ILLINOIS BELL TELEPHONE COMPANY AS MARKED ON SAID PLAT OF SUBDIVISION RECORDED AS DOCUMENT 26374113.

(AFFECTS PARCEL 1).

Subject to endorsement issued by title company

13. CLAIM FOR LIEN FOR THE NONPAYMENT OF ASSESSMENTS RECORDED VANCARY 15. 1986 AS ECCUMENT 36019664 MADE BY THOREAU PROPERTY INNERS ASSOCIATION AND AGAINST SCHAUMBURG HOTEL OWNER LIMITED PARTNERSHIP, AND OTHERS, IN THE AMOUNT OF \$2,341.97.

ASSIGNED TO TURNER DEVELOPMENT BY DOCUMENT 86020079.

NOTE: POLICY MODIFICATION ENDORSEMENT 12A APPROVED FOR OWNER'S AND LOAN POLICIES.

Note: Subject to endorsement issued by title company

MEMORANDUM OF LEASE DATED JULY 14, 1986 AND RECIRDED JULY 19, 1986 AS TOCUMENT 8632268 MADE BY AMERICAN NATIONAL BANK AND TRUST COMPANY OF CHICAGO AS TRUSTEE UNDER TRUST AGREEMENT DATED NOVEMBER 1, 1984 AND KNOWN AS TRUST NUMBER 63104, LESSOR, TO BORG-WARNER ACCEPTANCE CORPORATION, LESSEE, DEMISING THE LAND FOR A TERM OF YEARS BECINNING JULY 14, 1986 AND ENDING JULY 14, 1996 AND OF ALL PERSONS CLAIMING BY, THROUGH OR UNDER SAID LESSEES.

NOTE: OPTION TO ENTEND LEASE TERM FOR 2 ADDITIONAL 5 YEAR TERMS.

15. MECHANIC'S LIEN CLAIM FOR \$31,630.10 BY EDI INTERIOR ARCHITECTURE AGAINST WALDEN INVESTMENT CORP. AND ENTHUST MANAGEMENT COMPANY RECORDED OCTOBER 4. 1958 AS DOCUMENT 88436000.

Note: Subject to endorsement issued by title company

ENCROACHMENT OF THE BUILDING LOCATED ON THE LAND OVER THE EASEMENT NOTED ABOVE AT NO. 17 AS DISCLOSED BY SURVEY 83-3(16 "F-2" DATED JANUARY 8, 1986 REVISED NOVEMBER 28, 1988 PREPARED BY JAMES. SCHAEFFER & SCHIMMING, INC.

Note: Subject to endorsement issued by title company

17. UTILITY EASEMENT OVER THE AREA SHOWN BY THE DOTTED LINES FOR THE PURPOSE OF INSTALLING AND MAINTAINING ALL EQUIPMENT NECESSARY TO SERVE THE SUBDIVISION AND OTHER PROPERTY WITH PUBLIC UTILITY, TELEPHONE, ELECTROIAL, GAS AND SEWER SERVICE, TOGETHER WITH THE RIGHT TO OVERHANG AERIAL SERVICE WIRES AND THE RIGHT OF ACCESS TO SUCH WIRES AND EQUIPMENT, AS CREATED BY AND SHOWN ON PLAT OF SUBDIVISION RECORDED JANUARY 30, 1980 AS DOCUMENT 25342431. NOTE: ONE SEGMENT OF SAID UTILITY EASEMENT HAS BEEN SUBSEQUENTLY VACATED, AS SHOWN ON RESUBDIVISION OF LOTS 1 AND 2 IN WALDEN INTERNATIONAL RECORDED OCTOBER 6, 1982 AS DOCUMENT 26374113.

Note: Subject to endorsement issued by title company

18. RIGHTS OF THE FOLLOWING TENANTS, AS TENANTS ONLY, UNDER EXISTING INRECORDED LEASES, AND ALL PARTIES CLAIMING THEREUNDER:

IST ILLINGIS BANK IDNTEL BUSINESS SYSTEMS UNITED PLANNERS

GENER OATS COMPANY
STRATECTS/PROPERTY TAX
BYED INC.
CADMICTEX, INC.
AMERICAN MESTNESS
CONCORD LEASING
MORATA ERIE M. AMERICA
TOUCHE ROSS & COMPANY
WALDEN OFFICE FIRE LIMITED PARTNERSHIP. (Two 1-2050-).

4

19. Any lien or right to a lien for services, labor or material not disclosed by the public records and arising out of contracts let with the following: Carlson Construction, Inc. and Frain, Vamins and Swartchild in the aggregate amount of \$83,821.22 for the Fourth Floor Corrider and the premises leased to Touche, Ross and Company and Walden Five Office Limited Partnership.

#### EXHIBIT C

#### Leasing Parameters

#### Base Rent:

\$16.64/sq.ft. in 1989 increasing by 4 percent annually.

#### Operating Expenses & Real Estate Taxes:

Tenant pays its prorata share based on its sq.ft. divided by 102,245 sq.ft.

#### Concessions

Twenty percent (20%) of base rent for new leases and rollovers except Borg-Warner renewal and Borg-Warner option space (10 percent base rent concessions).

#### Term:

Five (5) years

#### Tenant Finish:

\$12.00/sq.ft. turnover space

\$ 6.00/sq.ft. renewals

\$25.00/sq.ft. unimproved space

#### Renewal Assumption:

Borg-Warner renews. For remaining space, 70 percent renew and 30 percent leases to new tenants.

#### Leasing Commissions:

Twenty percent (20%) of average base rent for new tenants (five year term).

Ten percent (10%) of average base rent for renewals (five year term).

88396806